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PROCEEDINGS

ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUHGE JOHN CORBETT: I'm
going to open the record at this time. This is the tine
and place that the Pennsylvania Public Utility
Cdmmission has set for a local hearing on the complaints
of Linda Lesko and Mary Ann Kaschalk versus Verizon
North, Incorporated.

My name is John and I am the
Administrative Law Judgeythe Commission has appointed to
preside over this hearing and to rendér an 1ni:ialy
demlsicn for the Commission to conéider* At this time,
I would like to introduce to you the attorney for
Verizon who is to my immediate right. That is Louise
Knight .

I want to take a minute to summarize for
you what this case is about. This action commenced when
Linda Lesko and Mary Ann Kaschalk filed formal
complaints with the Commission. The compla:ints
challenge the reasonableness and adegquacy of the local
calling area incorporated within Verizon's Johnstown
exchange.

Specifically, Ms"Lesko and Ms. Késchalk
each haQe requested the Commission direct Verizon North
to extend the local calling area for their particular
exchange which has an NXX of 814-322 to incliude the

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.

700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011 .
(717)761-7150 | 1-800-334-1
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Ebensburg exchange of 814-472. They are claiming this
extended area of service, or EAS, will better'servek
their needs. It will be less expensive and it will be
more convenient for Lheméelves and their ne:ghbors
because their community ofrinterest lies in Ebensburg
and not in Johnstown. |

Verizon North has answered these

49

complaints. Verizon submits the local calling area of a

telephone exchange is determined by the areas in whidh
the majority of customers within that exchange place
calls. The boundaries of a Leléphone exchange do not
neéessarily coinecide with municipal or school district
boundafics, The Johnstown exchange in which Ms. Lesxa
énd Ms. Kaschalk receive service, incorporates a iocal
calling area that inciudes the exchanges of Beaverdale,
Davidsville, Johnstown Nanty Glo, Seward, South Fork and
 Windbef,

Ver:izon North avers customers within the
Johnstown exchange do not qualify for”lacal calling to
the Ebensburg exchange because the company’s last Toll
YTraffic Study conducted in 1597 showed insufficient toll
tyaffic from the Johnstown exchange to the Ebensburg
exchange to meet the miﬁimﬁm requirements under the
Commission's regulations for subscriber pelling and
EAS. | |

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.

700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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The purpose of the local hearing this
evening is o obtain the testimeny of those persons who
claim to have an interest in the subject matter of this
case. The Comnission wants Lo hear from those people
most affected by the current state of Johnstown's local
ca.ling area --- those customers wiihim the 814-322
exchange of Verizon North. I am interested in hearing

what you have to say about whether the current local

‘calling area of the Johnstown exchange serves your

comrunity of interest.

Futther evidantiaky‘hearings,will be held
at the State Office‘Building in Pittsburgh sometime 
within the next several m@nths.’ During these hearings,

Verizon North will respond to the testimony we hear this

| evening. By law, I must submrit my initial decision on

thig case to the Comm:ssion’within 90 days of when the
record closes which will be sometime during the winter
months of 2002. The Commission will take several months
after that to consider'this macter.

With that background, let me ask whether

Ms. Knight has any opening statement to make at this

time?
Ms. KNIGHT: - No, Yout,Honor* I believe
vou adequately summarized the position of the parties.
JUDGE CORBETT: Previously, we had placed
Commonwealth Reportaing Company, Inc. |
700 Lisburn Road

: Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
{717)761~7150 ; ‘ 1~-800-334-1063
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in the back of the room, in the hall, sign-in sheets for
people to print their names, addresses and telephone
numbers if you wish to speak at this hearing. When
called, you'll be asked to take an oath or affirmatior.
Then you‘ll each be called tc testified in turn. The

Court Reporter will transcribe your statement. Your

statement will then become a part of the official record

of this case and may bé considered by me as well as by
the Commigsion in.dec;ding this case.

| Since you are a witness, the attorney
here representing Verizon North may ask you Questicns
about your testimony. You should not becbme upset by
this questioning or feel that you are undef personal

attack. Such guestioning is entirely normai for this

time of legal proceeding. Iyask‘simply that you listen

to the queécions asked of you ard that you answer the
questions that may be asked of you te the best of your
ability. If any questions are improper, I will let you
know.

~At this time, I will call the names of
those people who signed the Wiénesé List and who have
indicated they wish to testify. As 1 call your name,
please stand and reméin standing‘until I have calied the
last namé. I will then ask you to také‘the ocath or
affirmation ofka witness.

Commonwealth Keporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road ‘

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
{717}y761-7150 o 1-800-~334-1063
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The first is Representative Thomés
Yewcic., And if L mispronounce your name or don't get it
correct, please let me know. The handwriting I can't
guite make out; David B. ---?

MR. SOMOGYI: Sowmogyi.

JUDGE CORBETT: Somogyi. Very good, sir.

Would you stand, please. Thank you. Debbie'

Deetséreek, the Reverend Lynn Sanner, Linda Lesko, David
Cobaugh. lLs chét Herbert Boltin? That's William Penn
Avenue. '

MR. BRITTON: Are ycu sure that isn't
Harold Britton on there?

, JUDGE CORBETT: Harold Britton; probably.

I'm sorry, sir. That's not a reflection on your
penmanship or my reading? 'We‘ii take it in good humor.
Lori Curly, Vincent Brisini, Karen Stitkier, |

Now those are all thre people who have
indicated that they wish tovtestify at this hearing. Is
there anycne else who wishes to testify that I have not
called? Well, I don't have any that‘are checked off.
Karen Nagy, Joe Baxter and Patty Allbaugh? Okay. ‘Very
good. Is there anyone else? Yes, sir? ' e

MR. ANGELO: Jim Angelo.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Anyone else?

MS. DESKEVICH: Eileen Deskevich.

Commbnwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lasburn Road

‘ Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011 o ‘
(717)761-715¢C , « 1-800-334-1C63
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MS. BERDOMAS: Wendy Berdomas.

CcUDGE CORBETT: Ckay. We may have you
say your namé and spell it when we call you to testify‘

Anyone else? All fight. Wlll these
witnesses then please raise your fight hand and please
take the cath or affirmation? |
(Witnesses sworn en masse.)

JUDGE CORBETIT: All right. rYou may bé
seated. A'few more observations before I call the first
witness.

First, if you are reading from a prepared

 statement and you have an extra copy of your statemrent

with you, please give it to the Court Reporter before
you start to testify. | |

Second, this is a legal hear:ing.
Everyone who is called tb testify is a member of‘the
publiec., Each witness has thé right to give their
testimony free from‘an any interruptions, comments from
others and the like. If there is any interruption of
the tegtimgﬁy of any witness, I will receés the hearing
until order is restored. If the’hearing is repeatedly
interrupted, T will terminate the hearing;

Third,kl have not as yet imposéd any time
limit on the testimony of witnesses. In light of the
number of people who desire to testify at thié hearing,

Commonwaalth Reporting Ccompany, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
(717)761-7150 ; 1-800-334-1C63
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I do request that each person limit themselves to ten
minutes. Depending on how well this request is honored
and the number of witnesseg able te tesrify as’we’

proceed throughn this hearing, I may impose a further

time Limit. If I impose such a time limit, it will be

'strictly enforced.

Fourth, when testifying, please do not
repeat testimony that has already been given by another
wicness. Ydur testimony is just as valid by simply
stating that you have the same concerns about the issues

as others who have already testified. I can and I will

stop witnesses from giving testimony that is repetiticus

or duplicates testimony already given by others.

Finally, I ask that you contine your
remarks to the issue invelving EAS from the Johnstown
exchange to the Ebensburg exchange. If you have any
queSticné about this matter, you can talk to the
attorney here during a break in the hearing or
aftérwards. 1f you have another concexrn about a matter
involving Verizon North or another utility, or the
cemmission, you can call the Commission's Bureau of
Csnéumer services at 1-800-782-111C or 1-717-783-5187;
or the Office of Consumer Advocate at 1-800-684-6550,

With that, I‘1l call the first witness
for this hearing. When I call your name, you can come

Commonwealth Repoiting Company, Ingc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
{717)761-711L5C , 1-800-334-1C63
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up to the center open area here. It's ébout the only
open area we have in the room; and I will ask that you
state your name, address, occupaticn and place of
enployment for the record. 1 ask ﬁhat you spell yéu:
last name for the Court Reporter.

The first witness we have this evening is

Representative Tom Yewcic because of prior time

commitments. @ Thank you, sirt,
Whereupon,

THOMAS YEWCIC

having been previously sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT TESTIMONY

MR. YEWCIC: State Rep Tom Yewc:ic,

Y-E-W-C-I-C; 125 Pudliner Lane, Johnstown, PA 15909.

I'm a State Representative. T live in
the 322 prefix and also have an office in the Ebensburg
area with a 472 exchange. This is'an important issue.
for the pecple with the 322 prefix as you can see by the
turnwut; We all had to drive at leaét a haiﬁ an hecur to

be here tonight because it is important. We idéntify

‘more closely with the Ebensburg area for a numbexr cf

) reasons. It’s the same school district. I have

chzldren in the school d:s:ricth And of course, it's
important to reach them and their friends. And it's an
inconveniernice having it being a long-distance phone
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011 :
(7.7)761-715C 1-800-334-1063
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call,
A lot of phone calls aren't made to

Ebensbhurg quite frankly for that reason, because it is
lmng«dietancé; and we are forced to use cell phones and
other means to communicate; or have those people call
us, or we call them and then we have them call us righkt
back becauge it's local for them 2o call us. |

~Businesswise, wmany, many phone calls are
made, of course, in my line of work. I have many people
calling me at home, a lot of senior citizens., To them,
it's a serious nature when they call me at home and I
treat it as & serious nature. And of course; I have to
make those return phone calls from my home phané, A lot
of the bﬁsiness people in Jacksen Townshaip, of course,
are identified witthbensburg area tnarough the
businesses; the courthouse and such that it's important
that we dc identify more with Ebensburgf

We're located in an area that's halfway

- between Ebensburg and Johnstown, but we identify more

closely with the Ebensburgyarea; therefore, i1t makes ro
sense to e, or to cther residenés, that we can call
places like Davidsville when we identify with Ebensburg
which is in our home district.

So 1 would request that yoﬁ do consider

56

the request, the challenge, made by Linda Lesko, that we

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
» 700 Lisburn Road :
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 170611
(717)761-7150 ‘ 1-800-334-1
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do have leccal calling service into the Ebensburg area.
Thank yon, Your Honor. |

CUDGE CORBETT: Thank you. Ms. Knigh:,
do you havé any guestions ol Representative Yewcic?

MS. KNIGHT: I just have a couple of
questions.

CROSS EXAMiNATEON

BY MS. KNiGHT:

Q. You gave a description of where your office is.
Can you explain what your district is?

A, My distrlct is the 72ndkLegislative District.
Geographically, it's from Ebensburg down to Stoystown,
Central City and Somerset County and wraps around the
City of thnstgwn~on the southern side. o

Q. So it does not include Johnstiown?

A, It ddes not include the City of Johnstown; noe.

¢, And you have only one office and that's in
Ebanéburg?
~A. I have oné in Ebensburg. I have one in Windber;
and I have one in Lower Yoder Township which is outside
of Johnstown.

Q. What's the first three digits on the one that's
oulside Johnstown, if you know?

A. 536,

Q. hAnd I belieﬁe you used the phrase identifies with

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Iinc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011

{717)761-7150 1-800-334-1063
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the Ebensburg area. Can you egplain, if the coﬁmunity
18 halfway between Johnstown and kEbensburg, what the
nexus is particularly to Ebensburg? | |

A. Well, where I live, I'm seven or eight miles from
Johnstown. Well, Jackson is about five to seven miles'
£rom Ebensburg. We're in the Central Cambria School
District. Most of the people who live there have
relatives, relations, kids in school that communicate
regularly. We all go to the Same‘fumccions.k We're the
same pecople. I think that's who we identify with. T
think wost of the people who work in that area; half go
one dlrectién and half go the other direction. It's
just one of those things where we're caught right in the
middle of two areas. And I think the balance should
swaythward the Ebensburg area for the simple reason
it's our hemeVSChool district and most of our families
live in that direction.

| MS. KNIGHT: Thank you. I have no

further questions.

| MR. YEWCIC: Thank you.

JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you.
{Witness excused.)
CUDGE CORBETT: An individual has
indicated that she has some prior commitments and she
Qould like to be taken out of turn. That would be
Commonwealth Reporting Company, lnc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011

("727y761-715¢C 1-800-334-1C63
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Debbie Deetscreek. Would you come forward, please.

‘Begin please by giving us your full name. You have a

statement that you want to give; all right. Would you
give a copy to the Court Reporter and I'll Lake one.

Ma'am, would you becin please by'giving

‘us your full name. Spell your last name for the Court

Reportexr, please.
| MS. KNIGHT: Excuse me, Your Honor. May
1 have the Court Reporter’'s copy until ---2

JUDGE CORBETT: Sure. |

MS. DEETSCREEK: I can give you one;

MS. KNiGHT: Oh, vyou have‘oﬁe_ Thank
Yo, ’ |

CUDGE CORBETT: Wbuld you begin by giving
us your full name and spell your last name for the Courc
Reporter, please.
Whereupon,

DEBORAH DEETSCREEK

having been previously sworn, testified as follows:

MS. DEETSCREEK: It's Deborah Deetscreek,
D-E~E-T-5-C~-R-E~-E-K.

CUDGE CORBETT: And your address?

MS. DEETSCREEK: 542 Leidy Lane,
Johnstown, Pennsylvania 15909.

JUDGE CORBETT: And what is your

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

: Camp Hill, Pennsyivania 17011

(717) 761-715C 1-800-334-1C63
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occupation?

MS. DEETSCREEK: I1'm employed by the
Intermediate Unit 8 which 1is Special Educétxon fbr four
counties. Andkmy workplace and employer's main office
is in Ebersburg. | |

JUDGE CORBETT: And your telephone
number? | |

MS. DEETSCREEK: Area code
(B14)322-1981. |

| JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Thank you. You
may testify.
| DIRECT TESTIMONY

MS. DEETSCREEK: Again, I'm employed by
the Intermediate Unit. Our phone‘number ié‘the number
for our residence and also for our construction buéiness
that we operate. My husband operates from that

residence. There's only myself and my husband Ernest

‘that reside at our residence. A&And again, we operate the

business there. Approximately 20 percent of our

customer phone calls for the business are to the

‘Ebensburg area.

The telephcne service that we currently
receives from Verizon is just a typical home service.’
We pay a flat fee and have no,special plans. Our
typical monthly phone bkill is approximately $35. I do

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Iinc.

700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011

{717) 7€1-7150 | 1-800-334-1063
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“want to note though that we do contract with Verizon to

list our business in the yellow pages of the directory.
And for that privilege, we pay $91.25 per month; so we
do have a financial interest, |
We may calls to the Ebensburg afea

exchange for several reasons. My workplace and
employer's office are both in Ebensburg. My daughter is
alsc cmployed by the Intermediate Unit, and her office
isg 1n’Ebensburg; also; so if I need to contact her from
my home during the workday, it's a toll call. The
prirvary supplier for our business is in Ebensburg in
addition to about'ZO percent of our customers.

| Emergency medical facilities that my
insurance company require that we use our in Ebensburg.
Alsc, offices of special needs, medical specialists such
as Gynecologists and Physical Therapists are in
Ebersburg. Our dentist is in Sbensburg. The
Accountants that we employ for the business are in
Ebensburg. The Veterinarian that we use is in

Ebensburg; and the bank that we use is in Ebensburg.

| This is just & list of some of the places that it's

necesgsary to call from time to time. In addition;
shopping facilities, hairdresser, county offices located
at the Courthouse and family and friends that reside in
Ebensburyg.
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lispurn Road -

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
(717)761-7150 1-800-334-1063
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It's a 1i£tle more convenient for me
because my workplace is in Ebensburg and I make some of
these calls during my break and lunch from my office
phone. BAnd also, since I'm already ih BEEnsbu:g‘during
the day, I tend to make appointments, visits and shop

while 1'm already there esliminating the need for

. unnecessary phone calls. Also, my husband will combine

visits to customers and picking up supplies so he does

not have to make unnecessary phone calls. We
consolidate a lot of what we do and also use e-mail when
pussible.

If calling Ebensburg were toll-“ree from

‘our home phone, it would not only make it a little less

costly to us, but 1t would be a lot mors convenient. We
appreciate all efforts to make this possible. Thank
you.

JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you. Ms. Knight,
do you have any questions? B

MS. KNIGHT: Just a couple of questions.

CROSS EXAMIKATION

BY MS. KNIGHT:

Q. ‘Have you been advised or are you familiar with any
of the optional calling plans available for Verizon
North customers in the Johnstown exchange to call
Ebensburg?

Commonwealth Reporting Companhy, Lnc.
700 Lasburn Road

Camp Hill, Permsylvania 17011

(717)761-7150 1-800-334-1063
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A. Yes, ma'am. We just don't make‘enough calls to
make 1t any less expensive.

Q. Seo for the calling plan that requires the $10
charge, in é month, you typically don't even make the
$10 worth of calls? |

A. No.

Q. Is that because you're in Ebensburg during the day

and «--7?

A, Yes.

JUDGE CORBETT: Let me just caution ---
and this WOuld apply to everyone. The Court Reporter is
taking down everything that vou say and she can only
take down one sgide éﬁ the canveréation at a time; so if
you'll let counsel ask the full question, céunsel wrll
then you give,you an opportuniry to give a full
statement. Then she'll ask the next questicn; that way,
we'll get a c¢learer record; ckay? We'll hold that true
for everybody that testifies. Thark you. |
BY MS. KNIGHT:

Q. Sc the reason that yvou don't make morée than $10

worth ¢f calls in a month is because you tend tc be in

Ebensbury during the day and that's the normal business
hours for the places that you're calling; so you make
those calls while you're in Ebersburg?
A, That's right.
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
(7.7)761-7150 1-800-324-1
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’Q. And you say that you have a résidential service at
your heme? '
A. Yes.
Q. You: husband condﬁcts his business on that service;
is that correct?
A. Yes,.
MS. KNZGHT; I have no éthér guestions,
Your Honor.
| JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you,kMs.
Deetscreek.
(Witness excused‘)
JUDGE CORBETT: Sir, you gave me your
name before but i don't femsmber what it was.
David ~--?
MR. SOMOGYI: Somogyil.

JUDGE CORBETT: Somogyi. Very gcod, sir.

Would you please come forward. I see someone has

prépared the witnesses whc are going to talk here this
evening. We'll have you speak from the center ¢f the
roon, sir, 1if you'don‘t mind.
Whereupon,
DAVE SCMOGYI

haviny been previously swcrn, testified as fellows:

DIRECT TESTIMONY

MR. SOMOGYI: Okay. My name is Dave
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
{717)7€1-7150 1-800-334-1063
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Somogyi. I reside at 470 Rose Branch Street. Cux

‘address 1g Johnstown, but it's in the Vinco area. We

currently have the followiné phone service: 322-1802 1is
our residential service under the rate call plan,k I
have a shop down there which has :the number 322-4869.
It's under the business rate plan. And‘also, I have a
business in Ebensburg. This business is located off of
Route 22 before you get to Ebensburg.
| JUDGE CORBETT: Le:t me ask you, sir; what
is your Dcnupaéion or trade?
| MR. SOMOGYI: 1I‘m self-employed.
JUDGE CORBETT: In what occupation, sir?
MR. SOMOGYI: We have a coal yard and

stone yard where we sell all kind of building materials

and domestic house materials.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Thank you, sir.

MR. SOMOGYI: My family lives in Vinco I

~ have a son that attends Central Cambria High School

which was already mentioned by Mr{ Yewcic. That's in a
472 exchange and it's a tecll call for us tOVCalli My
main concern is having my business located in a 472
exchange area. Most custemers in the 222 area will not
place long-distance calls to my business. These

customers will call me at my residenze which is a 322

~exchange or our shop which is located in Vinco; and a

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011

{717)761-7150 1-800-334-1063




e

10

11

12

13

14

i5

16 Y

£6

lot of messages arve taken by other members of my family.

Also, the shop that we have down there, I
have & driver that's there every day. When he comes in
at night, he has to find cut his schedule for the next
day which he has to call to‘Ebensburg every day to get
his schedule for what he has to do the following day.
Our garage is in the 322 exchange area; so that's a toll
call every daykto call Ebensburg.

| Being able to call the 472 exchange from

the 322 exchange would be a sizable savings for my
business and family. Thank you very much, |

JUDGE CORBETT: Thark you, Ms. Knighz,
do you have any questions?

MS. KNIGHT: I do.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MS., KNIGHT:

0. Mr. Somogyi --- is that how it's pronounced? I
don't want to mispronounce it.

’A. Yes, ma'am.

Q. New let me understand if I can. You ha#e a
residential service that has a 322 exchange; is that
correct?

A. Yes, ma'am.

Q. Do you have some idea of what your average toll
bill teo Ebensburg is on that account? If you

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011 o |
{(717)76L-7150 -~ 1-800-334-10863
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don't =--,

JUDGE CORBETT: I1f you know of your own
knowl edge, sir.}'If you wént, you can have your wife
testify, too. |

THE WITNESS: vaas asking her if she f
knew what it was. I don't know. |
BY MS. KNIGHT:

Q; How about for your other 322 number Wchh is your

business maintenance garage; 1s that correct?

" A. Yes. I wouldn't know what that is without having

the bill here. I should have brought the bill here. I
didn't. | |
Q. Do you have any idea, is it less than $10 a month?
A. No. it’s'more than $10 a month. Thé house is more
and the business maintenance garage is wore, tac, than
s10. |
Q. Are you familiar with the optional calling plans
that are available for calling>from Johnstown to
Ebensburg?
A. No.
Q. And just so I understand, is your comment about the
calls you have to take at home that you haVe
customers -«~? | |
A. I have customers in the 322 area that call me at
home because they don't wan:-ta‘place a long-distance

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.

700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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ca.l to Ebensburg; so they‘il call my residence which is
in the 322 area. Of course, they're exchange is 322,
also.

0. And you also have another business address othér
than the‘322? |

A. Yes, ma'am.

‘Q; Do they call there?

A, Yeé‘

Q.  When you say if you had toll-free caliing from the
472 exchange --- or from 322 to 472, you'd ha?e a
sizable savings, whaﬁ did you mean by sizable savings?

A. Well, my phone bill of calling from thé 322 |
exchange from the maintenance shop to Ebensburg every
day, that's a toll call evexry time; plus, it would also
help, I think with my business being in Ebensburg, T‘
think a lot more people would call me ifyit wasn't
long-~distance. |

Q. But you didn’t gquantity --- since we're dealing
here with sort of what the burden is, I'm trying to get
you to be a little more specific about when you say a
sizable savings. That could mean different things to
different people? ;

A. Okay.

Q; D¢ yod have any way of quantifying that?

A. I would say it would save on the phone bill; pius,

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road :

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011 '
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it would’also help me in wy business because I would be
having more people ca.l me.

Q. But you don't have a nurber on theksizable savings?
I'm just trying to get you Lo try to quamtify that, but
you can't; is that correct? | |

A. No. I don't have a number.

Q.“So,if you vere able to buy a block of time, for
exarrple, a block of time for a flat fee, you don't know
where your break even point would be and what it would
be worth to you to be abkle to --- say for example,
purchase an hour of time at a flat fee for calling from
Johnstown to Ebensburg?v

A. I wouldn’t have any idea.

Q. Do you think a plan cof that nature, being able to
buy'a‘black of time for a fixed fee, wguid be helpful to
you? |

A. 1It's a possibility; veah.

MS. KNIGHT: I nave no further questioﬁs.
JUDGE CCRBETT: Thank you, Mr. Somogyl.
{Witness excused.}
JUDGE COREETT§ Reverend‘Lynn Sannex? Is
she here or did she step cut? Okay. ‘I know there‘sya

crowd outside in the hall.

; whereupon,

LYNN SANNER

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011 ,
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having been previously sworn, testified as follows:
JUDGE CORBETT: Could you begin by giving
us your full name, pleése; and spell yénr'last name for
the Court Reporter.
MS. SANNER: Pastor Lynn Sanner,

S~A-N-N-E~R.

JUDGE CORBETT: And what is your address,

 please?

MS. SANNER: 3312 William Penn Avenue,
Johnstown 1590%. | | |

JUDGE CORBETT: Your tlelephone number?

MS. SANNER: 322-3961. |

JUDGE CORBETT: Do you also have a
statement? |

MS. SBNNER: Yes.

JUDGE CORBETT: You may proceed.

 DIRECT TESTIMONY |
MS. SANNER: I'd like to speak on behalf

of mYself being a resident, but also being pastor of a

- church in a 322 exchange. In my residence, there's two

adults and one child who is nine years o0ld. My husband

is smployed in Ebensburg D&F Decker Jewelry Store.
Relative to our congregation, we worship about 180
msmbers« We, through personal and the church, call
Ebensburyg aaily~ We could make five to ten calls a day
Commonwealth Reporting Ccmpany, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17¢11
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at each place. Occas:ionally, my husband will call
Ebensburg relative to his work. Occasionally, mwy
daughter will c¢all Ebensburg. B2And as she's only nine,
this will increase because when she becomes a teenager,
you kncw how that goes.

When I call, I'm calling members of my
congrecation because there's a majority of our folk’who
come from the Ebensburg area. Also again, as we
gravitate toward that area, I'm in‘a relationship with
the other clergy and other congregations in the
Ebernsburg MiniSLer;um. That's how we consider ourselves
in that region. Also, we have members who reside at the
Laurel Crest Nursing Home. And again, I'm involved with
contacting locals agencies such as the Area Agency on
Agirg which again is in Ebensburg.

I've needed to call into the Ebernsburg

area for the use of motels Lo arrange meeting sites for

our congregation or other activities and room rental for
vigiting family. We often call the Courthouse with
guestions about 1éga1 documents suchfaskpassporté,
rarriage certificates. Again, éur daughter is in the
Central Cambria School District. | |

We relate with businesses through our own
personal use and the congregation; businesses such~as
tha Long Barn, AgWay, Dry Cleaner, Shoé Repair. Again,

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road :

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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all cthat's in Ebensburg. We call restaurants to make
reservations. OQur CPA is in Ebensburg. Our dog's

Veterinarian is in Ebensburg. Our healthcare facilities

are in Ebensburg. Again, my husband's place of

employment is in Ebensburg.

| My residence phore bills~can,range frbm‘
525 to $35.  The church phorie bills can range from $3C
te $40 because of the long-distance charge 1n calling

Ebensburg. Certainly, any mcney we zould save at the

E church would be used in other important ways. To spend

money on phone calls takes away from other types of

outreach ministries we can dc. Any money saved in our

personal budget would be greatly appreciated.

Sometimes I will avoid making calls to
Ebensburg and try to use my cell phone in place of that.
And I think this toll calling to Ebensburg affects our
congregation; and we feel that that money spent on phone
calling could be more effectively used. Our
cangregation,’if we spent less on utilities, we could
more effectively, we think, outreach into the
community. | |

Already we provide a very big open door
in our congregation. We have three different scouting
programs. We have an opeﬁ door to a local chépter of
TOPS,  We have an open door to a local 1ittle‘1eague

| Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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baseball organization that meets monthly. The scouts
meet moﬁchly for their planning meetings. We do nbt
charge for their facility, but thosé falks'haﬁe access
to our phone. For safety and security reésonsZ they
need tc have access to local calling. Sé the members of
these groups use the phone, and we don't want to deny
them that, but then we alsé end up paying for; so that's
my testimony. ‘ e |

JUDGE CCRBETT: Thank you. You mentioned
local chapter of TOPS. 1I'm not quite sure I understand
what =--- what 1is TOPS?. What does that stand fox?

MS. SANNER: Take Off Pounds Sensibly.

JUDGE CORBETT: That's probably why I
don't knowéwhat that 1is.

MS. SANNER: And I don't ever tell who
goes. | | |

JUDGE CCRBETT: Ckay. ©Now I know. Very
good. Thank you very much. Ms. Knight?

MS. KNIGHT: Yes; thank you.

CRCSS EXAMINATION
BY MS. KNIGHT:
Q. Good evening. Since you have a child,'let me ask

you about the School District. Your child, I assume

ther.,, goes to an elementary school?

A. Rignt.

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road
Canmp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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Q. Is the elementary school within the your lccal

calling area?

A. Right.

Q Is the Junior High within the local calling'area?
A. No.

Q. What is your local eiementary school name?

A. Jackson Elementary. If I could make one comment,
I'm involvéd if a tutoring program for which I needed to
be trained, and that all happens in Ebensburg. So phone
calls about tﬁat, setting up arrangements for training,
all that happens‘in Ebensburg. Nothing happens at our

local elementary.

Q. So let me ask --- let me find out. You say your

local phone ranges from $25 to $35. Is that the toll

portion or is that your total bill?

A. That would be my total bill.

Q. And what do you think you pay fér toll chérges to
Ebeﬁsburg? |

A. That will vary because at this point I've been very
frustréted having to pay that; I'11 sometimes ﬁse my
cell phone. And so I think to understand that --~ this
has put us in a very difficult'situatién, I would use
my‘own residential phone much more and my phéne bill
would be even higher.

Q. I‘understand, but give me an idea before ycu got

CommonWealthkReporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hil., Pennsylvania 17011
{(7L7y761-7150 ‘ 1-800-334-1082
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your cell phone for example, what was your average
calling charge to Ebensburg?

. I would say it's coSting me at least $.5 a month;

$15 to ¢all --- to make these calls I need to make to be

in contact with members, to be in contact with my
colleagues.

Q. And that's just on your home phone?

A, Cerrect.

O.  If that's $15 a nouth, that means you‘ré only
charged $10 for the entire balance of your phone bill?
A. Whatever it cogts just to have the phone S

0. Correct.

A. And put some on it. So it can range up to $35.
There‘s times when it goes up even higher, so ---.

Q. And how much on your church telephane? Did you
give us your church telephone number?

A. Yes, up at the top.

Q. And how much out of the --- I assume likewise the
$30 to $4¢ is your total monthly fee?

A. Uh-huh. &and most of that is calling to Ebensburg.

;sé if you backed out your fee of what it costs to have

the phene -«--.
Q. B¢ again $10 to $157
A.  Tc have the phone. And then ---.
Q. I believe your average, anc I don't want tc
Commornwealth Reporﬁing Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
(7.7)761-7150 , 1-800-334-1062
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testify, but I believe your calling rate if you have
uniimited calling, that‘s‘$21?

A. For the church? |

Q. For the church probably is higher.

A. That I can't answer.

Q. You don't know what your :eléphone charges, are
Just ycur wonthly charges? e

A. Well, you -ust told me what it was,

Q. I'm just asking ~-~ you said you can't answer..
] Y

Would you agree or disagree?

A. I carnot agree. I don't know.
Q. Dc you make ctalls to Johnstown?
A. Occasionally. There's hospitals in Johnstown that
1 call, sure.
Q. 1 was going to say ycur parishioners'f—~ I don't
know is you call them parishioners, your --- they go to
the hospital in Johnstown?
JUDGE CORBETT: I'm sorry. You'll have
to say ves or no for the Court Reporter.
THB WITNESS: Yeg. We call the
hbspitals. |
BY MS. KNIGHT:
Q. You dontt do any other business iﬂ Johnstown?
A. Relative to ~=~-?
Q. Daywto»day business juétklike‘you identified
Commonwealth Reporting COmpany, inc.
700 Lisburn Road '

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
(717)761-7150 ' 1-800-334-1063
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business you do in Ebensburg?
A. Not particularly. |
You don't shop in Johnstown?
No, not downtown. |
You don't go to any doctors in Johnstown?

No.

T = .

Q. Have you made any effort to limit the‘userof the
phone to‘the groups that come in and use the church,
asking them to pay or asking them to restrict usage to
emexgencies?

A, We ask them certainly to be good stewards, but we
cénno: take the phone out. |

Q. 5o you ask them to restrict usage?

A. We ask them to be good stewatds; but we carnot take
cut the phcne for;safety and security reasons.

Q. I didn't ask you if you were going to discdnnecc
the phone or ask them not to use‘it.‘ I only asked
whether you ask them tc;reszrict their usage?

A. And I respond by saying we ask them to be good
stewards. | |

Q. And does that mean you restrict their usage? Do
you see a lot of telephone numbets that you don't
reccgnize on your phone bill at the church thas you
don't recognize as you havin9~méde?

A. We’recognize that at times some of those groups

Commonwealth Reporting CQmpahy,rlnc.
700 Liisburn Road

' Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
{717)76L-7150 : 1-600-334-1063
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need to be able to make phone calls; and so we ask them
to be good stewards; that they would not be making
personal calls Zust because that phone is there for
them. If they need a ride home or if it's an emergency
situation, that's why that phone is there for them to
have access to ~---,

MS, KNIGHT: Your Honor, can you ask ﬁer

to answer my question?

JUDGE CORBETT: Well, I don't see it as a

material thing. We'll move on here.

MS. KNIGHT: I have no further questions.

JUDGE CCRBETT: OCkay. Thank you.

(Witness excused. )

JUDGE COKBETT: Linda Lesko?

Whereupon, |
LINDA LESKO
having been previously sworn, testcified as follcws:
DIRECT TESTIMONY

MS. LESKO;‘ My name 1is Linda Lesko,
L-E-S-K-0. I live at 460 Leidy Lane; and that's
Johnstown. It's in Vinco.

CUDGE CORBETT: What is your occupation,
ma‘am? |

MS. LESKO:' I am a retired
gschoolteacher.

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
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JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Very good.
MS. LESKO: A lot has been said about our
school. We're not allowed to repeat it so I won't; but

I think as far as having to call the school, I think we

haven't pointed out that the School District does

reguest, cannot make parents, but we request that any

time a child is absent or going to be taken cut before
ai$ﬁissal, that there be akcall sc we know Johnrie or
Suzy is going where they belong safely. And also, in
éase of homework. The absences are to be done first
thing in the wmorning. And then homework is usually done
possibly at noontime or so fcrih giving the classroom
teacher time to know what the assignments will be for
the next cay. |

Vinco's elementary school is Jackson
Elementary., It is in Vinco. It has a 749 number which
is toll-free. What affects those students is once they
leave Fifth Grade. From Fifth Grade on, their school
activity is Ebensburg. By schboi‘accivity, I mean not
on.y the 8:00 to 3:00 time. They're involved;in
numerous ac:ivities; and I do have a list which i can
present to you; sports, cheerleading, football. This is
also for elementary. We have Midget Football, Midget
Cheerleaders for nine, ten vear-cld gifls; so their
activity is simply in Ebensburg.

Commonwealth Reportlng Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17611
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For example. I've 1ivea‘hére all my
life. When I knew the meeting was at the Sleep Inn, I
knew about where it was but T could not have directed
someone directly to it. I werked in Ebensburg for
almost 40 years. I'm more familiar with,that“
| Also, I think one of the things we& ‘have

discussed was the medical facilities that are available

to us in Ebensburg. The one that we haven't --- I know

that my father was ill for many years and we did ha&e a
Johnstown doctor because it was accessible for him; but
each time that he had Home Nursing, Home Rehab, the
offices were in Ebensburg. My father was gravely ill
for 16 years, We just had to call very often for
nursing4to come, maybe 12:00 at night or what have’ycu.
1 do think Ebensburg is our center of activity.

I don't know what else to say that most

of these people haven't said. I tried to make notes as

I was going along, but I was really listening and Dot
doing well with note taking. One of the things I have
that you might want to see -~-- give me a minute please.

- JUDGE CORBETT: ’Sure. Take your time.

MS. LESKO: While doing the petitions and
talking to reSidents and so forth, I tabk many cf their
ideas ¢f why they call Ebensbuig. I was able to come up
with 47 reasons, very good reasons; medical reasons,
Commonwealth Rep@rting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Permnsylvania 17011
(727)761-7180 1-800-334-1063
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businegs rcasons. Ouxr State Police numbcr';s 471 whleh
1s an Ebensburg number, Our 472 number 1s for Crime
Stoppers is an Ebensburg number . i think I was also
told that nonemergency, which would be I guess aﬁ:er
hours for ocur local police, is also a 472 number. I
know. I've had to use that number one time. We have a
supervisor in Jackson who is rurning. Should he be
snccessful, his number is 472. So we're just veryk472
oriented.

I must tell ycu that I feel our school
administratoxs --- and I don't see Mr. DeRubis here. He
way have & meeting. He was really, really trying to
come. When I went and approached our school
administrators about requesting help’ior our students to
be able to call 472, they were all very supportive. Aall
ten of them signed. |

I have a paper’here which I can give you

that shows the population of Vinco which is just short

of 5,000; 4,925, something very similar to that.

JUDGE CORBETT: 1I'm sorry, ma'am. Where
did you get that information?
| MS. LESKO: This is from our Towhship
Manager.

JUDGE CORBETT: Do you have an extra copy

for Ms. Knight?

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road :
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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MS. LESKO: Yes, I do. And we have 2000
househelds in our 322 calling area for Vinco. And this
would be the most recent cne. T have --- many cf the
people here have already wentioned the school and 1
started, but I have a liét’oi activities that studénts
do after school time that are nécessary for them.

Also, I think we neéd to note that wheﬁ
our students become 16, chk age, most éﬁplayment is in
Epensburg for them. ZIt's closer for theﬁ. Cpen‘House;
We have a student tutoring program which is in the
evening both for students and for adults. Our Admiral
Perry Vo-Tech is in Ebensburg. It has adult classes.
Many of them are fun classes;vfléwer arranging and so

forth, but we have nursing --- youa know, work type

‘activities. The GED classes are given there. The

testing i1s there; so that we need td call the Vo-Tech
many times, also. |

I know when I worked in Ebensbuig, I live
on Leidy Lane which is sort c¢f a bad road. My~£ather,.
would call the school and tell me not to use the one |

road, that type of thing; but there are many reasons

‘that our students do go tc Ekbensburg. And as I said, it

does begin in the elementary. After Fifth Grade, it's
all Ebensburg; And my heart goes out to them because I
ﬁhink thuse are the years where they form their
Commonweaith Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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rélationships, their friends;’andkl think they,shduld be
allcwed o be part of that. And that's cne of the
reagons that I'd iike to see this happen if at all
possible. - |

I think that's all I have to sayQ Thank

JUDGE CCRBETT: All right. And what is
your telephone number, ma'tam, for the record?

MS. LESKO: My number is 322-4588.

JUDGE CCORBETT: And that's area code
8147

MS. LESKO: Yes.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Ms. Knight, dco you
have any guestions?

MS. KNIGHT: Yes, T do.
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY M8, KNIGHT:
Q. Ms. Lesko, am I correct that you are now retired
put you used to woerk at the High School?
A, I worked at the elemeniary‘in Ebensburg.
Q. Oh,kyou'worked in the elementary school?
A, Yes. | |
Q. And your telephone bill that you have now, what is
that on an average wonth? How much db you --=?
A. We're very frugal. I would say probably $30 to
'Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
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$35.

JUDGE CORBETT: Just a reminder, just let
counsel ask the full questionrand then you can answer;
ckay?

MS. LESKO: - I'm sorry.

JUDGE CORBETT: That's for the Court
Reporter's benefit, k

MS. LESKO: I'm sorry.

JUDGE CORBETT: That's all ilght. No
problem. We know you're anxious and want to give your
statemeﬁt. Everybody that steps up here is nervous. We
understand‘that‘

BY Méi KNIGHT «

Q. Well, let me make sure I'm clear on this. Your‘
toll bill for calls to Ebensburg is 8§35 a month?

A, Our total. |

Q. Your total?

A, Total. We're very frugal. I do things having ---
you know, my friends have me call them once, hang up,’
they call back. I'm zin Ebensbnrg quiie often. I take
care of things there. I have a cousin who Lives in
Ebensburg. I use her phone. I mean, it's just .

that's what - - we were raised to be very careful with

money.

Q. Pennsylvania Dutch; I understand. So ‘ess than 510

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road
‘ Camp Hili, Pennsylvania 17011
(717)761-7150 1-800~334~1063
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a menth?
A, 1t wouldn't be anymore than $10,
Q. Do you know whether the high school haé any
arrangements for --- strike that.

You all are talking about Vinco but this is Jackson

Township. Can you explain tc me what Vinco encompasses,

what that means?

A. I have a map here; yes. Vinco is a little village,
as 1 said, just short of 5,000 people within; and“
Jackson Township is our township. Possibly, this is a
map that might help you. I've circled Johnstown; Vinéo
is not on the map. It's very tiny. So it's closest to
Mundys Corncr; and then Ebensburg is circled, also.

JUDGE CORBETT: All right. Very good.

We'll have this marked as Complainant’'s Exhibit No. 1.

This appears to be a map of a poxtignkef Cambria
County. Do you have a copy for the Court Repbrter?
MS. LESKO: Yes, I do.
SUDGE CORBETT: Very good. We*;l‘havg
this marked and identified as Complainant's Exhibit 1.
{Whereupon, the docuﬁent was marked as
Complainant's Exhibit No. 1 for identification.)
BY MS. KNIGHT: | |
9. New could you explain to me where the Central ---
I'm sorry, the School District, Central Cambria School
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc,
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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| District. Do you have any idea how that overlays onto

this geographic and political map?

A. Cen=ral Cambria School District is in Ebensburg,
P&nnsylvania.

, QF' The school is there. How big is the --- where is
the school district?

A, Oh,yl’m sorry. The schecol district encompasses
Vinco, Ebensburg, éolver; and Revlioc, and Cambria
Township.

Q. For example --- I'm sorry.

A. I'm sorry. They're telling me --- I was 1n
‘Ebensburg all the time. ihey‘re telling me Cambria and
Jacksor Township is what cui éathi district
enccmpaséesi

Q. So it's all of Jacksén Township?

A Yesﬁ

Q0. And Cambria Township?

A Yes.

Q. Would that --- would the children in Nanty Glo go
to Central Cambria Township School District for example?

A. No. That 1s another school district. |
Q. But Nanty Glo is in Jackson Township?

A. No. |

JUDGE CORBETT: Wait, wait, wait. Hold
it. The Court Reporter can't get that down. We can
Commonwealth Reporting'Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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only have one person at a time talk; okay? I understand

 that you'd like to get this corrected. If you want to

correét something, you're welcome to testéfy later.
Thank vyou. “

BY MS. KNIGHT:

¢. Do you know, doés the school district extend all
the way over to Vintondale for example?

A, I think it does; ves.

&, Okay. and that gees all the way to the boundary
with Westmoreland --- or with Indiana Connty?

A. Yes. It's a very widespread area. |

Q. But it mostly goes toc the west of Ebensburg as
compared to going to the east of Ebensburg?‘

A.  Yes, west. Yes; it would be mostly west‘n

Q. Do you know whether the school has made any

arrangements to have a toll-free line coming into the

school if there's a congiderable population that can't

call without a toll charge?

A. I was there ftor almost 40 years and l'm not aware
of that. |

Q. Do you know whether the reguesiL has evef been made

of the school district to have local numbers to serve

~the population that is not within the local calling

area?
A. I wouldn't imagine --- you'll have to ask the

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
{(717)761~7150 1-800-334-1063
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Superintendent. I réally don't know.

Q. Now you gave a list of reasons for calling
Ebensburg that you had taken from a survey I gather you
dad while you were doing the pétitiun; but. what are your
personal reasons for calling Ebensburg?

A. My garage is there, therapy; physical and OT was
there. Stores are there;'clothing gtores. Grocery
stores are there. The Bureau of Consumer Protection is
there when we had tr@ubié* My father doctored in
}Pittshurgh, also; so we had different things happer to
get Lhat straightened out. That office is there. I
have called PennDOT because cf someone leaving our home
an the winter to check on road conditions 40 miles from
home. I'm trying to think of what else I do there. I'm
just in Ebehsburg all the time; entertainment,
restaurants, when you have a family reun:ion.

Q. I'm talking about calls you might make routinely as
compared to --- I assume you don't call your grccery
store very often? |
A. No.

Q. Which calls do you make routinely?

A. Garage, doctor, dentist. I do call Wal-Mart more
than I should when I'm checking for things. I'do st1ll
have t¢ call the school. I'm very thrilled when they
ask me to come in and do volunteer programs; so I ---

Commonwealth keporting Company, Inc.
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Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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you knbw, I do that anytime I can for them beéause 1
enjcy it. |
MS. KNIGHT: I héve ﬁg further questiaﬁs
of this witness, Your Honotr. |

JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you. Ms. Lesko, I

have one or two more questions for you.

On this map that you supplied to us,
Complainant's Exhibit 1, you have three areas circled;
J@hnétawn, Ebensburg'and another area that includes
Mundys Corner and Dearhin. You’may have stated the
reason for this; but is there a reason why you circled
Dearmin and Mundys Corner?

MS. LESKO: If I may approach you,
please. -

JUDGE CORBETT: Sure.

MS. LESKO: I simply --- the’reason
that's probably on there --- I have no idea whete that
is. 1I've never heard of it --- just because it was easy
to see Mundys Corner that way.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Thank’you,

MS. LESKCO: My purpose was Johnstown,
Mundys Corner, because Vinco wasn't there; and
Ebensburg.

MS. KNiGHT: If T can ask a follow~up
gquestion. Isn't Vinco down below Mundys Corner? I see

Commonwealth Reporting Company; Iﬁc,
700 Lisburn Road ~

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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JUDGE CORBETT: I see Vinco on there.
MS. LESKO: Oh, T'm sorry.
'JUDGE CORBETT: Yes. It'‘s on Route 2717
MS. LESKO: Yes.
MS. KNIGHT: So it's south dffMundys
Corner. |

MS. LESKO: About three to five miles.
JUDGE CORBETIT: Okay. Thank you.
anything further, Ms. Knight, of :his witness?
| MS. KNIGHT: ©No, Your Honor. Thank you.
JUDGE CORBETT: Any objection to the

adrission of Complainant's Exhibit 1?

'

MS. KNIGHT: No.
JUDGE CORBETT: Tt will be so admitted.
(whereupon; the document marked as

Complainant's Exhibit No. 1 was received in evidence.)

JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you, Ms. Lesko, for

coming in. And you will receive also a notificaticn of
the hearings when they are in ?ittsburgh§

kMS. LESKO: Yaur Honor, this is a letter
from one of our School Board‘members who could not
attend tonight. And he wanted to still be represented.

CUDGE CORBETIT: Ckay. You'll have to
show this letter to Ms. Knight first; all right?

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
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MS. LESKO: OCkay. aAnd I don't know, but
someone just --- as I was coming in and 1t was getting
crowded, someone handed me in this envélope and I used
the enveldpe to make nctes. Thlé is another similar
type letter, Your Honor.

| MS. KNIGHT: Your Honor, this is actually
from a dentist. This isn't from a School Board member.

MS. LESKO: Dr. Leckey is an Cpiometrist
and he is a School Board member. ’

MS. KNIGHT: But the letter's not about
i‘:hke school,

MS. LESKO: ©No, He's stating why he
could not come tonight. It's verification tha:t he has
cffice hours this evening but did warnt to-comé kere and
just could not. His office kours are this evening‘

JUDGE CCREETT: Okay. I think we can put
that on the :ecord without allowing the Letter in. Ms.
Lesko, I think what you can do is thank the Doctor for
giving us the letter. We appresciate the fact that he
wanted to be here, but I thirk that would service for
the record. We appreciate tha:z. Thank you very much.
Thank you.

MS. KNIGHT: Thank you. |

JUDGE CORBETT: Anything else then, Ms.
Lesko? |

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
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MS. LESRO: I don't think so. Thank you.
JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you very much. |
(Witness excused.)

JUDGE CORBETT: Dayid Cobaugh?

Whereupon,

DAVID COBAUGH

having been previously swecrn, testiﬁied as follows:

JUDGE CORBETT: Did I pronounCé your name
correctly, sir? | |

MR. COBAUGH:’ Yes, sir.

JUDGE CORBETT: Would you begin by giving
us your full name, sir, and spell your last name for the
Court Reporter, pleaée.

MR. COBAUGH: Yes. David Cobaﬁgh,
C-0-B-A-U-G-H. |

 JUDGE CORBETT: And your address, sir?

MR. COBAUGH: 724 Kepple:; that's
K~E-P-P L-E; Johnstown, Pennsylvania. Aﬁd 25908 is the
Zip.

JUDGE CORBETT: And your telephone
numker?

MR. COBAUGH: 322-4512,

JUDGE CCRBETT: And your occupation or
trade and place of business? |

MR. COBAUGH: My occhpation, I'ma

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road
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Physics and Chemistry‘Teachex at Conemaugh Valley High
scheol . |

JUDGE CORBETT: Very good, sir. Would
you give us your statement, please,

DIRECT TESTIMONY |

MR. COBAUGH: In addition to teaching at
the local high school, I'm part cf the adjunct faculty
at Saint Francis University in Loretto, Pennsylvania.
Loretto, Pennsylvania is also in ihe 472 area coﬁe that
we're addressing tonight. And a number of my students
in class reside in the area énd it's important that we
make several calls into that 472 area; for planning

purposes that we're working with, with the staff. And

- alse, we have what we ca.l a phone chain for fowl

weather where we have to contact the students. And we
take it precty much on ourselves as a faculty to make
sure that all students get called. So rather that
trusting a student to c¢all another student to activate

the phonie chain, it's my responsibility, I think ag a

staff member, to make sure tha: everybody gets notified

in case we have a cancellation of classes in the
interest of safety for the students in fowl weather, or
for illness or whatever else, So I think that area
hasn't been touched on tonight, but Saint Francis
University is also in a small town, Loretto, which is
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011 ;
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-~ about six or seven miles north of Ebensburg; but it's

alsg in the exchange that we're addressing tonight.

in additioh to those duties, I conduct or
teach several workshops for the Intermediate Unit 8
which 1s headquartered in Ebensburg. This also involves
an extensive amount of planning and preparation and
contact with the pQOpie ir that office and for the
clagses there. I know that may seem like a personal
reason, but as many of our people have addressed
tonight, we --- Ebensburg is the center of our lives in
a sense; from shopping to doctors, to emplaymgnt, to all
those kinds of things.

And I would add a couple of other areas
that maybe haven’'t been touched bn tonight. I?m also a
rember of Pastor Sanner's church, Saint Paul's Lutheran
Churcn at Ebensburg, and my wife is part of the prayer
chain. When we have a persor, a family 111 or having
some difficulties of any kind for that matter, we
establish a prayér chain which we think is a very, very
impertant form of ministry that wé do at our chuxch.
And probably half of the members of the prayer chain afe
located in the 472 area. Now we as a famiiy take that
on and that's our responsibilicy. We would do that
whether it cost us X number of dollars or not, but it
would certainly be --~ we would feel better énewards if

Commonwealth Reporting COmpahy, Inc. |
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we could use‘that money towards some other type of
ministry rather than an intangible phone call --- you
know, paid that bili‘

So I think from those little standpoints,
we would like to see that. And I can relatekone other
thing. Last Sunday, our - I'm Chairman of our Service
Committee at our church. Anﬁ part of our service
project is to have an Adopt a Highway Project, which we
do, along Route 22 which is one mile east and west of
the Murdys Corner interchange. The rules established by
PennDOT is that when you're through with your Adopt a
Highway Project, you need to contact them and tell them
that there's bags located along such and such a road and
that they then send out a crew to pick up the bags; and
that involves a toll call. | |

Now I know'youkmay think that PerndOT has
an 800 number and they do; but if you try to Call that

800 number and get to the person that's in charge of the

_ Bdopt a Highway in Ebensburg, please tell me how you do

it bécaﬂse it just doesn't work. Now that may not ---
and I'm not criticizing Verizon. That very well mg pe
PennDOT's problem in their network. I think‘that's all
I have to add and I'm vary sorry I can't guantify
anything, As far as numbers, our personal phone charge
is somewhere between $3%5 and $5C per month. I would not

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
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attempt to break it down as far as how much involves the
Ebensburg exchange because we, of ccurse; have'a number
of others. |

I can tell you this. My wife also I
guess maybe has a .ittle bit of that Pennsylvania Dutch
and is very frugal in that she is always searchihg for
various long-distance providers. Now I know --- but
local long-distance is different than Interstate and
Intrastate long-distance and 1 get very bogged down in
the termincl@gy of al;’of iz; but she's very
conscientious of that. And we do an awful lot to keep
our phone bill down, which inconveniences us, but if
it's going to save us some dollars, I think we're
willing <o make that sacrifice. |

We use e-mail. I'm sort of opposed to

cell phones but that's for personal reasons; but we do

use e-mail as much as we he can and limit our calls.
Aﬁd one thing I think that a number of us do in this
room, and that is when we‘call our friends or --- and
not necesgsarily for social; but when we call people at

church for example to do churcnh work and committee work,

fwé ask them to please call us back and they're very good

at that. That's an inconvenience that I don't think we

‘, should have to live with because we happen to live close

to the cut-off lLine for --- you know, that has been

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
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established. Thank you.
JUDGE CORBETT; I have a couple questions
for you, Mr. Cobaugh. | |
MR. COBAUGH: Certainly.

JUDGE CORBETT: You gave your address as

kJohnstown.

MR. COBAUGH: Yes.

JUDGE CORBETT: That's a Post Office
address.

MR. COBAUGH: Yes.

JUDGE CORBETT: So where do you live
physically? | |

MR. COBAUGH : Physicallyf‘I live in West
Jacksorn Township which is the western edges of Jacksdn
Township. It's just west of Vinco on the Benshef £ Hill
Road. v

"JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Very‘good; And

since I'm not familiar with your school district, I

~believe you said it was Ccnemaugh?

MR. COBAUGH: Yes. Now the schocl

' ,district that I teach in is not the school district that

has been addressed here many times tonight. Although I
live in the Central Cambria Schoél District, I teach in
a district that's slightly closer to Johnstown.
JUDGE CCRBETT: Okay. And Conemaugh
Commonwealth Repgrting Cémpany, Inc.
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Scheol District would ke - the physical location of
the buildings would be where?

MR. COBAUGH: East Conemaugh is probably
on your map. It's just nerth of there in East Taylor
Township, just north of Johnstown. |
JUDGE CCRBETT: All right. Thank you,
sir. MS. Knight? o |

CRCSS EXAMINATION
BY MS. KNIGHT:
Q. Mr. Cobaugh, you seem to be pretty familiar with

the geography here. Have you lived in Vinco, or at your

current address, for a very long time?

A. Yes,

Q. Do YOU know the area around Vinco, too?

&, Very well.

Q. Can’you explain te me, looking at this map to the
casual observer, it's looks as if you're closer to
Johristown than you are to Ebensburg?

A. Probably halfway. Probably halfway.

3., On the réads that you'd have to go to, if you'd
care o share this, 1t 1ooké like it's visibly shorter
to go to Johnstown.

A. As the crow flies, that could be true.

0. So do you know how 1t is that the --- youkknqw, is
it that there are some people who go to Ebensburg but

Commonwealth Reporcing Company, Inc. |
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there's other people, who perhaps aren't here tonighﬁ,
who are having community of interests more in Johnstown?
Ig this an area where you could go either way?

A. Well, Johnstown ~--- I'm sorry to interrupt. I

thought you were through.

0. I am.

A, Johnstown has had a térrible time socioeconmmically
since the Johnstown Flood of 1977. There's very 1ittle
shopping. Many of the professiecnal people, lawyers,
doctors and so on, have moved, as we call; up tc the
hills; the East Hills Plaza in Richland Township, the
Westmont’area and especially north to the Ebensburg area

becausekoﬁ the proximity to the courthouse and those

kind of legal services and additional county and state

services that are housed in the County'Sear;

Very few people that T know, and I think I'm pretty
representative, travel to Johnstown. I cannot‘tell you
wheh I --- other than the Halloween Parade last night, I
would think if you took a poll, there would noﬁ have
been toco many people that spend much time in Johnstown
recently. I don't know when I parked a car in Johnstown
in the last several years.

¢. When I was talking about Johnstown, I guess 1 was
talking aboﬁt'the entire area. And it looked to me,
just from driving in from Harrisburg, that there was &
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
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fair amount of shopping here and ---?

A. In Johnstown proper, rno.
kQ. Ard how about in the vicinity of Johnstown, like
out here in the suburbs?

A. All of them are located --- virtually,kall of them
are now located in the suburbs. I think Johnstown has
orie major, if 1t's even a major grocery stcrel right
now; and it's a sad commentaryl |

Q. That's my question. In and around Johnstown, would
it be accurate to say there is more shopping, etcetera
than in and around Ebensburg? I've been to Ebensburg,
too. It seems to me that's there‘s probably;more in
Johnstown, but that's just a casual observation.

A. Well, I think if you'fé including Richland in the
Johnstown? | | |

Q. Right.

A. Which is probably a Johnstown address; but it's

farther for us to go to Richland than it is ~-- to come

" here tonight, it was a little bit farther than it is to

go Lo Ebensburg. And we have é Wa1~Mar: -~~ a Super
wal-Mart which they don't have at Richland. And these
are con&enieﬂt stores for people today. It's a very
busy enterprising place. The corridor alﬁngkRoute 22 at
Ebensburg has been growing by leaps and bounds. ‘There
has been a lot of interesting newspaper articles. The
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
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craffic congestion has become a real problem. And it's
because of that migration; because of transportation and
a number of reasons. So ocur people tend to'migra:e
there for Lhose same reascns.

‘Q, Thank you.

JUDGE CORBETT:‘ One question additional,
Mr. Cobaugh. You mentidned the County Séat‘ And pardon
my ignorance, but what is the County Séat for Cambria
County?} |

MR. COBAUGK: FEbensburg; and the

Courthouse and all those things associated with it are

in‘Ebenéburg' Thank you, Your Honor.

JUDGE CCRBETT: Thank you. You're

excused, sir. | |
(W2tness excused.)

JUDGE CORBETT: Sir, you did tell me your
name before. I'm sorry. I can*t,remember“

MR. BRITTON: HB.

JUDGE CORBETT: HB.

JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you, sir. It's
late. I've been up since 5:00 this morning or 6:00 this
trorning.

Whereupon,
HAROLD BRITTON
having been previously sworn, testified}as zollaws:
Commonwealth Reporting Company,‘inci. |
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MR. BRITTON: My name is Harold Britton,
B-R-I-T-T-0-N. I live at 2743 William Penﬁ Avenue,
Johnstecwn 15909.

JUDGE CORBETT: And your telephone
number, sir? | : »

MR, BRETTO&: It's area cade
(814)322-1854.

JUDGE CORBETT: And what is your
occupation, sir?

MR. BRITTON: I'm retired.

JUDGE CORBETT: And before you retired,
what did you do? |

MR. BRITTON: I was a militafy man. I
retired from that, also. |

JUDGE CORBETT: Very good. You may
pioceed, 8ir.

DIRECT TESTIMONY

MR. BRITTON: Okay. I’goﬁ some letters
from some of my friends. I don't know if they'1ll accept
them or not; that can't be here.

| JUDGE CORBETT: I'm ssrry,~s;r; I know
Ms. Knight is gding to object. See, the people --- 50
that you understand, this is a little bit different than
some of the hearings or meetings that you may be
familiar with where people accept petitions or letters
Commonwealth‘ﬂeporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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in support of a certa:n position on a matter. Usually,
that's in a legislative function.  This is actually akin
Lo a court of law. Instead of being in a courtroom,

we're in a hearing room for the Pernnsylvania Public

‘Utility Commission; and this is a legal proceeding.

And it's a long-winded way for me to say
that the people who appear and testify in a case like
this must be present and subject to Cross-Examination.
So letters and petitions, while they may help in other
forums, I'm sorry. They cannot he]ﬁ in this s;tuation.
People have to be here. And there's been a sizable
turnout here tonight. And everyone who has appeared
here tonight is to be congratulated because I understand
it has been a journey to get here. And I certainly
appreciate that, and I think everyone associated with

this case appreciates that; but if you'd like to

testify, sir, on your own behalf, we'll be glad to hear

what ybu kave to say.

MR. BRITTON: On my own behalf, I lived
in Jackson Township for 30 years én& I deal 3 10§ with
Ebensburg. Mainly, right now, I deal mostly with my
grandkids which is in Ebensburg. I do call Ebensburg
gquite often to my fam:ly. And when I do call, I use the
teiephone hang-up and they call me back because iz just
saves me money. And I can average mayﬁe $7¢ $8 just on

Commonwealth Reporting Company, ILnc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
(717)y761-7150 ' 1-800~-334~1
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ca~ling Ebensburg, hanging up and zalling me back, and I
deal with that. And I do most of my other things which
was mostly said here tonight already that T wanted to
say abcut it.

JUDGE CORBETT: Well, I appreciate that.

You support the staterments tha:t have been given

préviously by other witnesses; is that correct, sir?
| ME. BRITTON: Yes. | |

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. You menticned that
you live in Jackson Township. Now if 1 iodked at this

map that Ms. Lesko provided as Complainant's Exhibit 1,

what corporate entity would I be locking at that would

be closest o you? Would y@u’be in the Vinco area or
Mundys Corner area; or where wbuld you be?
MR. BRITTON: I'd be right in the heart
of Vinco, rlght on 27°.
JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Very good, sir.
Thank you. Have you completed your statement, sir?
“ MR. BRITTON: Yes, I didf |
JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Ms‘kxnight, do you
have any questions?
MS. KNIGHT: OCne guestion.
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MS. KNIGHT:
Q. Do you have any of the optional calling plans that
Commonwealth Reporting Gompany,ylncs
700 Lasburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
{(717)761-7150 1-800-334-10863
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are available for calling on your personal phone line

that are available as discounts for calling from ---7

A. The only thing T got is through AT&T which is

long-distance that I use for going to Europe and stuff

like that: but for in this area, no. I dontt have
nothing. I got an option, but it still costs me - you

know, just by making regular phone calls to Ebensburg we

~eall guite often for my grandkids.

¢. Do you know what your per minute rate .s?
A. Wha: do you mesn rate?
Q. Charge per minute for calls?

A. No. I don't know what they éharge, but I can say

1t runs me 15 to 20 cents every time I call them and

105

hang up and tell them to call me, which if I was to talk

on the phone with the kids --- you know what I mean,
that would probably run about maybe a $1, $1¢Sb at é
time. So it would be a substantial amount of money .
Q. I understand. Thank yot‘ |

MS. KNIGHT: I have no further guestions.

JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you, sir. Thank
you for coming in.

{(Witness excused.)

JUDGE CCRBETT: Lori Curley?

Whereupon,
LORIT CURLEY
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.

700 Lispburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011

(717)761-7150 1-800-334-1063
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‘having been previously sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT TESTIMONY

MS. CURLEY: My name is Lori Curley,

C~U-RB-L-E-Y, 'My address is 86 Adams Avenue, Mineral

point, Pennsylvania :15942. We have two residential

phone lines; (814)322-4345 and (814)322-1587. That's

,primarlly for our computer.

JUDGE CCRBETT: What is your occupation,
ra'am? |
- MS. CURLEY: I'm self-empieye&.‘ I?h a
Creative Memories Director. |
JUDGE CCRBETT : Crea:ive Memories
Director. o
MS. CURLEY: 1 teach people how éo put
together scrapbook albums.
JUDGE CORBETT: Very good. Thank you.
MS. CURLEY: Everybody else brought up a
lot of the points that I wanted to make tcnight,’too;
but I thought maybe 1 could give a little bit different
pergpective on it; in that my husband and my three
children, who are in Sixth, Eighth and Tenth Grade, all
in the Ebensburg Middie School and High Schocl.
| We just moved here sevén years ago. And
when we moved here, we had nc tamily. We still have no
family except for the five of us, and we have naturally
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.’
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011

(717) 7617150 1-800-334-10863
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gravitated to the Ebensburg area. So a iot of the other

people here have lived here all their lives, and their
families may have come from Ebensburg. Ours did not;

but they're not in Johnstown either. And we just

- naturally have gone that way. So it's just been a real

" natural thing with the children playing soccer in

Ebensburg, football, baseball, basketball and now going
to school there, too. |

I also wanted to mention that we alsoc

have people call us back. And now that my kids are in

middle school and high school, that happens quite

often. And it's 16 cents each time they call and say

call me back. And I'm estimating that out of our $33 to

$40 monthly phoﬁe bill, probably $5 to $8 is those 16
cent calls. |

JUDGE CORBETT: Does that conclude your
stateﬁent?

MS. CURLEY: Yes, i1t does.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Ms. Knight, any

questions?

CROSS EXAMINATION |
BY MS. KNIGHT:
Q. Can you locate Mineral Point on this map for us?
A. Mineral Pcint encompasses a very, véry wide area.
It’'s a teeny-tiny little town, but I live in Jackson
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.

700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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Township. And it probably would be several miles from
Mineral Point, but I'm actually between Mundys Cérner
and Virnco. |

Q. Minerai Point's the Post Office; right?

A. Mineral Point's the Post Office; yes. It's a very
rural area., I would‘be -

Q. In Fairview?

A. No. I wauld be east of 271.

. Where it looks like there's nothing; okay.

o for the most part, you have your children make

that initial call and get the call back?

A, Yes.

MS. KNIGHT: I have no other guestions

 for this witness.

JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you, Mé. Curley,
for coming in. |
(Witness excused.)
JUDGE CCRBETT: Vincent Brisini?
Whereupon, | |
VINCENT BRISINI
having‘bEen previously swern, testified as follows:
| JUDGE CORBETT:k You'lre handing me a
statement and a copy for the Court Repdrter.
Wou.d you begin, sir, by giving us your
full name and spell your last name for the Ccurt
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Liisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
{7L7)761-7150 1-800-334-~1063
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 Reporter.

MR. BRISINI: Vincent RBrisini,

B«R~T-85-I-N-T.

JUDGE CORBETT: And your address?
MR. BRISINI: My address is 594 Leicy

Lane, Johristown Pennsylvania 15939; and my telephone

numker is 322-3305. I work for Reliant Energy as

- Environmental Manager at 1001 Broad Street, Johnstown,

PA.
JUDGE CORBETT: Okay.
;DIRECT TESTIMONY

MR. BRISINI: 1I'd like té ngthrough the

gstatement and then offer some information on how

Cpeculiar our area 18 located,. Mrs. Curley thab was just
j N

up here whose address is Mineral Point, she lives about

~eight houses away from me on a road. If you go up one

road, it's Johnstown. If you go‘opt ~~- our address ---
Mineral Point starts immediately above our house. And
the Mineral Point’address is actually somewhat closer to
Ebensbufg than a Johnstown address; but Mineral Point is
located souch of Vinco off of Route 27i; S0 1t's very
confusing. The address, as far as the Post Office, does
not necessarily indicate where you live.

As I said, my name is Vincent Brisini,

~and I live on Leidy Lane. Interestingly, where I live

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
{717)761-7150 ‘ ~ 1-800-334-1063
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is enly eight miles ﬁromﬁEbensbﬁrgyand ten milés from
Johnstown, And I'm hereyln support of the propesal to
provide toll-free cal.ing from the 322 exchange in the
Vinco area to the 471 and 472 exchanges in thé Ebensbury
area.

Most importantly, &8 everyone has
indicated, the Vinco area is more affiliated with the
Ebensburyg community than with the Johnstown community‘k

This is due to the Vinco area being part of the Central

Cambria School District as well as the geographic

proximity of Ebensburg for the most convenient shopping,
medical attention and other day-ro-day activities.

Because of my children attending both the

Central Cambria Middle School ard High School in

Ebensburg, their friends and sahaél activities are
focused in the Ebensburg area. Consequently, with calls
from our home to Ebensburg being long-distance, we've
had to institute a Qolicy that when they call their
friends in Ebensburg, after their hellos, they hang up
and have their friends call them back. SinCQ,the call
from Ebensburg to Vinco 18 tcll»free, our cost is
minimized.

This plan works for calls with our

children's friends and our friends and family, but it

Cdoesn't work for calls to our family physicians and our

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
{72.7)761~7150 1-800~334-1
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primary care physicians, our Veterinarians and the other |
businesses we patronize in Ebensburg. Simply stated, it
wag previously recognized that toll-free service should
be provided from Ebensbury to the Vinco area. That made
good. Conversely, providing that same toll-free service

from Vinco to Ebensburg also makes good sense.

Therefore, I strongly urge the Public Utility Commission

to reguire Verizon to provide that toll-free service.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay, sir. Thank you.
Ms. Knight?

MS. KNIGHT: Your Honor, I have no

guestions of this witness.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Thank you very

much, €ir. You are excused.
{(Witness excused.)

JUDGE CORBETT: Xaren Nagy?

Whersugon, |
KAREN NAGY

having been previously sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE CORBETT: Ms. Nagy, were‘you
previously sworn? |

MS. NAGY: I was standing oﬁtside the
door. |

JUDGE CORBETT: Did you take the oath?

MB. NAGY: Yes.

Commonwealth Repoxting Cbmyany, inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011

{(7.7}761-7150 1-800-334-1063
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JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Very good. wOﬁld
you begin please by giving us ycur full name?

DIRECT TESTIMONY

MS. NAGY: Karen Nagy.

CUDGE CORBETT: And how do you spell your
last name, please?

MS, NAGY: N-A-G-Y.

JUDGE CORBETT: And where do you live?

MS, NAGY: = 246 Adams Avenue, Mineral
Point 15942.

CUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Try to keep your
voice up 1f you can so the Court Reportef,can heaxr you}
okay? 1 know you're nervous, but what you have to say
is important though; okay?

And your telephone number?

MS. NAGY: 322-1735.

CUDGE CORBETT: And that's area code
8147

MS. NAGY: Right.

JUDGE CORBETT: ©Okay. And what is your
occupation? ’

MS. NAGY: I‘m‘a truck driver. I haul
mail, US Mail.

JUDGE CORBET?: All right. And could you
give us your statement, please? |

Commonwealth Reporcing Company, Inc;
700 Lisburn Road :

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011

(717)761-7150 1-800-334-1063
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MS. NAGY: Basically; everything I had to
say has been pretty‘well covered here tonight. The only
other thing that like with the ~-- some éf the
pharmacies are in Ebensburg that we call tb,have
presciiptions filled through them. and dentists, and
doctors and just about everything that is pretty much in
Ebensburg.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Does that cornclude

“your statement, ma'am?

MS&. NAGY: Yes.

- JUDGE CORBETT: NMs. Knight, any

| guesticns?

M&. KNIGHT: KNone.

JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you veryfmuch;

“ma'am, for coming in.

{(Witness excused.)
JUDGE CORBETT: Joa Baxter?
Whereupon,

JOE BAXTER

‘having been previously sworn, testified as fcllows:

JUDGE CORBETT: Pléase state your full
name aﬁd address.
MR. BAXTER: Joe Baxter, 116 Martefka
Drive, Johnstown PA. What else did you need?k
JUDGE CORBETT: And did you take the oath
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
{(717)761~7150 : 1-800-33<4~1083
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or affirmation before, sir?

MR. BAXTER: Yés, sir, I did;’out zhe
door there. |

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Very good. And
what éskyour‘0ncupation?

MR. BAXTER: I'm a consLxucLiQn laborer
with 910 Local. |

JUDGE CORBETT: I'm sorry; with what?

MR. BAXTER: A Construction Laborer with

the 210 Local.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay; fine. And would
you like to give us your statemenﬁ?
DIRECT TESTIMCNY
MR. BAXTER: Short énd sweet here. We're

a family of four, my wife and I. I have an 18 year-old

'~daughter~and a 14 year-old daughter. We're affiliated

with a 1bt of the organizaticns with the youth as far as
my children. Coming home today, I started thinking
about what I do call. And I started refiecting on my
doctoi is in Ebecnsburg. My Veterinarian for my animals
is in Ebenspurg. My chilidrer go to school in Ebensburg.

My children's friends are in Ebensburg. My wife works
in Ebersburg. Some of the --- I'd say 75 percent of the
businesses that I deal Qith are in Ebensburg.

I live approximately about four milés
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Iné.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylwvania 17011 :
(717)7€1~7150 1~80®*33§-1063
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away from where 322 and 472’have the boundaries. I live
approximately seven miles away from ché‘towb o
Ebensburg from where T live at. It takes me

approximately five minutes tc get there on the highway,

‘maybe seven minutes. I come home tonight and I asked my

wife to get our phone bills out just to see how much
phone calls we do make to Ebensburgﬁ I got from April
until now the phone calls;’and I havekqu;te a’few of
them. Basically, they'ré one-minute calls because I
have my children call their friends, say hey, we're
calling long-distance, call me back.

Also, I call some people that I have to
deal with on sofrball which is about 350 kids in the
érganlzation‘ I have to’call up approximately 17 teams.
Some are in Ebensburg. Some are other areas; but I have
chversations going oh 10, 1%, 20 minutes in & élip 6n
this organization. And I started thinking well, how
many numbers do I dial to get a discounted rate which is
four and a half cents to a card. I dial 33 numbers to
make a long~diétance call to save myself mghey‘ My
long¥discance carrier is AT&T. Verizon is my lccal
carrier‘

I feel where I'm located at, in wy area,
to be a local call for me to Ebensburg, like Ebensbﬁrg
can call me locally, wouid be a moét convenience in my

Commonwealth Reportiﬁg Ccmpany, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011 ;
(717)761~7150 1-800-334-1063
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bobk. And I am willing to pay an extra $2 a month if I
had ﬁo, <o have this ccnvenience. My ch:ldren use the
Internet as much as they can to conversate with their
friends~i My oldest one is a Senior. A Lot of her
friends are doing some high school projects cr some
schcélwork that they héve to collahorate oﬁ. She calls
them, they call her back; or she travels.

In my opinion, in this day and age --- I

mean, we'lre so CIose; 322 area is & heck of a lot c¢loser

to the Ebensburg area than it is to the Richland and

Johnstown area. My address is Johnstown. It used to be

a Cenemaugh Post Office; now iz's a Johnstown Post

Office. I actually live prokably approximately six

mi.es from the Nanty Glo Post Office. I have neighbors

~no less than a mile away from me have that have a

Mineral Point Post Office,
| So it's kind of tough on your boundaries;
but when you look at where we shop at, where we do our
business, where our children go to schodl, it's
basically Ebensburg area. And in my opinion, I'd like
to see a favoring come our way to have this exchange
made a iocal call to us like Ebensburg has a loéal call
to call us. That's it. |
JUDGE CORBETT: What is your-telephcne

number, sir?

Commonwealth Keporting Company, lnc!

700 Lasburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
(717}761-7150 1-800-334-1G63
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MR. BAXTER: My telephone number is

- 322-3291.

JUDGE CORBETT: And that's an 814 area
code? |

MR. BAXTER: Yes, it is, sir.

JUDGE CCRBETT: And you menticned ydur
wife worxs in Ebensburg. What does she do?

MR. BAXTER: She's an Aide at the
Ebensburg Center. |
| JUDGE CCRBETTr And do you know what your
average monthly telephone bills are?

| | MR. BAXTER: Well, I must say AT&T gave
we a problem, so they gave me some frée phone calling to
adjudicate the mischarge they had on me on the
long-distance calling.

My phone bili, if I can read this right. My
wife usually does this; is anywhere from $35.82 to
$47.65. |

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay.

MR. BAXTER: Right now on my plansg, I can
show you myylong~discance‘phdne‘calls are a minute, to
two minutes, té four minutes. I'm getting frée service‘
on my AT&T because AT&T did make a mistake on my bill.
And to repay me for that mistake, they couldn't refund
me cash. They gave me free‘long'distance; but I can

Commonwedlth Reporting Cﬁﬁpany, tnc,

700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
{(7172)761-7150 ’ 1~803~334~1063
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definitely come back and show you previous years because

1 had my wife save over the years our telephone bills.

‘And this is not unusual to have this many long-distance

phone calls., I have cubt my phone calls ddwn. I gat the
Internet in. I purchased‘Caliing cards; but then again,
I gct to dial 33 numbers to get to a party;

JUDGE CORBETT: Eow much a month do you
spend ¢n calling cards?

MR. BAXTER: Calling cards, I'd have té
gay roughly anywhere from $10 o $15.

JUDGE CORBETT: COkay. Ms. Knight?

MS. KNIGHT: Thank you, Your Honcr.

CROSS EXAMINATION

- BY MS, KNIGHT:

Q. You were talking about your bills there, butyl‘m
sorry. I didn't guite understand. When you were giving
that number, was that your total bill?

A. That's total bill; yes, ma'am. It also includes my
local, however you want to say,fyour average phone usage
which we have. It's a private line which is §22. We
have a private line. That's how it happens. On
there -~~~ these bills are confusing.‘ Pleage bear with
me . |

Q. Let me just back up;‘ Is Verizon North your
telephone provider? |

Commonwealth Keporting Company, Inc;
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
(727761 -7150 1-800-334-1
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A. Verizon is my telephone provider and my local.

¢. And your local toll is also’Verizon?

A. BAlso Verizon. T think AT&T is my 1ong~distance
carrier. The reason we Stuck‘with AT&T was because all
the slamming went down. We kind of said, hey, we don't
want tc play the game. Lock us into one people; and |
that was AT&T because we had them for years.

Q. I guess my question is; who makes your phone calls
from your home? What carrier carries your telephone
call from ---? | ‘

A, IL's ATET.

JUDGE CORBETT: Let her --- maybe we'll
get this cleared up if we can get a complete guestion
and theﬁ you can respond,

THE‘WITNBSS: Sure.

BY MS. KNIGHT:

0. Are you saying that AT&T carries your traffic from
your home to Ebensburg; you are charged by’AT&T?

A. On my telephone bil., the communication services
for biliing for long-distance is AT&T the way I
understanca it.

Q. So you have no charges for calls from your home to
Ebensburg billed by Verizon North? They may be on the
Verizon North bill, but they afe'not carried by Verizon
North? |

Commdnwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

-~ Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
{7.7Y761-7150 1-800-334-1063
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A. As far as I understand; right.

Q. Okay. So that's why it's relevant that you have a
credit coming and you're not being charged right now is
because normally your calls would be carried by AT&T and
would show up as part of your AT&T bilié

A. Right.

Q. 8¢ that 16 cents is the rate you were being charged
by AT&T, not Verizon? |
AL, Twelve (12).

0. Tweive {12) cents per minute?

A. Twelve (12) cents per minute is what my bill shows.

Q. But that's not a Verizon Nereh charge,'thatfs an
ATET loﬁg-distance charge?

A. That's~an AT&T long-distance charge; yes.

Q. Ckay. So you don't know wha: a comparable rate at

thuis peint from Verizon North is because you've elected

rot to switch carriers?
A. Well, correct; yes. Wait. Excuse me. I think we
did lock into Verizon Norxth and I don't thaink there was

much of a difference. The thing is we were locked in.

~ We stayed in because we didn't want to do the jumping

around. I don't think there‘waS'much of a better cffer
by Verizon Noxrth.
Q. That's okay. 1 was just inQuiring.
MS. KNIGHT: I have no further
Conmmonwealth ReportingkCompanyf Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
ATFLTITEL~T715C o 1-800-334-1
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guesticns.

JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you very much,
sir. |

MR. BAXTER: Thank you.

JUDGE CORBETT: Thénk you for coming in.

(Witnéss excused.}
JUDGE CORBETT: I had trouble with this

name the last name, and I apclouize because wmy memory is

‘not very long this evening. Patty --- it begins with an

A-L? Patty Allbaugh. Is Patty Allbaugh here?
Whereupon, | |
PATRICIA ALLBAUGH
having been previously sworn, testified as follows:
JUDGE CORBETT: Did you take the ocath
before?
MS. ALLBAUGH: Yes,rsir; in thekhallway,
but I did. |
JUDGE CORBETT: Very good. Wculd you
begin by giving us your full name and spell your last
name for the Court'Reporter, please. |
MS. ALLBAUGH: Yes. My name is Patricia
Allbaugh, A-L-[~-B-A-U-G-H.
JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. And what is your
address?
MS. ALLBAUGH: It's 228G Benshoff,
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
{717)761-7150 o 1-800-334-1063
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B-E-N-S-H-O-F-F, Hill Road, Johnstown 158%09%9.

JUDGE CORBETT: And your telephone
number? |

MS. ALLBAUGH: ({(814}322-3433,

JUDGE CCRBETT: Ahd what »s ycur
occupation?

MS. ALLBAUGH: I'm a Resistered Nurse.

JUDGE CCRBETT: With any particulai
hospital or medical practice? |

MS. ALLBAUGH: I work for Coﬁemaugh

. Hospital in Johnstown, but I work in Vinco --- at one of

their satellite facilities in Vinco,.
JUDGE CORBETT: All right. And you gave
& Johnstown Post Office address. Where dec you live
physically; what location?
MS. ALLBAUGH: I live approximately two
and a half miles frow Vinco, west of Vinco.
JUDCE CORBETT: Mileage is important
here. Which way twe and a half miles from VlﬁCo?
MS. ALLEAUGH: West of Vinco.
JUDGE CORBETT: West of Vinco?
MS. ALLBAUGH: Right.
JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. All right. And
would you give us yocur statement, please.
DIRECT TESTIMONY
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.

70C Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvanza 17011

(717)761-7150 ; 1-800-334-1063
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MS. ALLBAUGH: Yes, sir. I came tonight

 because 1 had a concern as dc many others here about the

toll calling to Ebensburg; T'm &he Office Manager of a
busy family practice. and I checked over our last
&onch‘s scheduled visits. Of the 638 scheduled visits
to cur practice, I had 210 patients who came from the
Eberisburg area who have Ebensburg'phone'numbers.‘ Bazh
of those patients are contacted by phone pricr to their

appcintments and afterwards if they don't show up. And

prescriptions are called in for them to Ebensburg

pharmacies on a regular basis.

I checked -~- fcr’thé month of October, I
checked the charges, the telephone charges; for our
calls that we made for our Ebensburg patiencs :o‘thelr
pharmacies‘and to their homes and whatever calls we had
to Ebensburg. And I checked on those today. There were
220 calls made tc the Ebensburg calling area.ﬂ'There was
a total of $364 in the laét month spent on tcll calls to
the Epensburg calling area. |

As we all kncw, anything Like this that
we do extra adds to all of éur hea’thcare costs, Also,
T serve on the Central Cambria School Board; and
we're ~=- I'm in contact with a lot of the children in
the area who‘go to school in the Central Cambria‘
District and whose phone nunbers are -~- they're not

Commonwealth ReporcingkCompany, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
(717)761~7150 1-800-334-1L063
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Ebsnsburg pnone numbers,

We frequently make calls from the office
to the school where the children go to check on their
medicines or their ilinesses. There are really a lot of
calls involved with that, toc; and that reflects in the
mumber;that I've given you. A&And I came tonight to ask
that you would consider making this to be not such a
burden on‘the individuals as well as the bﬁsinesses in
the Township. That‘s all, sir.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Thank you. Wait.

Wait. Ms. Knight --- you get the opportunity to be

questicned dy Ms. Knight,
MS. KNIGHT: 1 only have a couple.
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MS. KNIGHT:

Q. As I understood -t, you'll have to forgive me
because this is réally loud behind me. You correlated
the 22C calls associated with the Ebensburg'patients to
cost $364 in a particularx month; is that correct?

A. Yes, ma'am. |

¢. 1Is that --- you checked one month?

A. Yeah, one month. I just ckecked on October which

ig a fairly good representation of our practice.

Q. And how much was your tetal toll bill?
A. I don't know that.

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road :
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
(717)761-7150 , 1-800-334-1063
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Q. 8o you have no idea what proportion of your toll

Bill tha® S$364 is?

A. T know I make all the calls from the office. BAnd I

don't wake ~-- that's about the only long-distance calls
Y

1 make.

Q. I think that's all.
JUDGE CORBETT:

MS. ALLBAUGH:

JUDGE CORBETT:

Whereupon,

Thank you.

Thank you, Ms. Allbaugh.
Thank you, sir.
(Witness excused.)

Karen Stickler?

KAREN STICKLER

having been previously sworn,
JUDGE CCRBETT:
COriectly?
MS. STICKLER:
§-T-1-C-K-L-E-R.
JUDGE CCRBETT
you for correcting that.
| MS. STICKLER:
JUDGE CORBETT:
were placed under oath?
MS. STICKLER:

JUDGE CCRBETT:

address is 32 Hurmony Drive, Johnstown

crestified as fcellows:

Did 1 pronounce your name
No. It's Stickler,
Thank

Stickler; okay.

Zverybody does that.

Ckay. And you previously
Yes.
Okay. Very gcod. My

15909, My

Commonwealth Keporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Read

Camp Hill,

Pennsylvania

17011 :
1-800-332-1063
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teiephona number is 322»4506.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. And would you
spell your last name for the Court Reporter?

| MS. STICKLER: S-T-1-C-K-L-E-R.

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Very Qood~ You
have a statement?

MS. STICKLER: Yes.

JUDGE CORBETTQ Ckay. Do you have an
additional :opy for counsel andrfor the Court Reporter?

DIRECT TESTIMONY

MS. STICKLER: Yes; but I'm not going to

need the whole thing because I'm just in support of all
the otkers. Just one personal note; I'm Jjust here
really mainly in support as cther peaple‘have been and
we won't taxe the time to reiterate that.

For the persons who have children, we
have three chiidreﬁ who are now grown that apent all
their time in Central Cambria School Sistrict; S0 we

understand the parents' ccncern for those phone calls.

and another personal note, our medical relationships are

with Ebensburg; our physicians, our Veterinarian and

dentist and so on are all located in Ebensburg; so I'm

just here to support the persons who spoke with that,

1 have added cne personal thing. And
this may be a small thing but it's been my persocnal
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.

700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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involvement for many, many years. I have been volunteer
and program ccordinator, and that's why‘I‘used this
letterhead, for the Best of Friends Sportsman Program, a
therapeutic horsemanship program for handicapped
persons, for approximately zen years. And in this
capacity, I have to make many, many phone calls weekly
threcughout the year, mestly May through August, to Board
members, riderskand voiunteers.,

The Board of Directors Currently has
three members in the 472 exchange. Eaéh season we have

at least one rider and usually three to five volunteers

from Ebensburg. In several seasons, we've had at least

one instructor from Ebensburg. Now theknumberg I'm
going to tell you now éeem very, very minuscule to other
pemplefs EXPENSes; howevér, I have chécked on this. And
this s approximately; I don't keep my phone bills.

There have been approximately in a
season, in a typical season, it would be maybe only $12
to $28 to tne Ebensburg ones; but my other phone
bills --- I don't have that. I can't tell ycu that now,
other toll calls to Portage, Lily, Cresson and so on;
bur I do understand that those are my responsibility.
As I said, our ﬁamilykdonates our time and our phone
bill to call those persons. However, Ebensburg, because
¢f the proximity, those are the tollycalls that I

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011 :
(717)761-7150 ; ‘ 1-800-324-1063
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feel --- just in my last statement there and I'm done.
1 think that since we are}linked with Ebensburg in‘
personal and business relationships, those are the toll
calls that I felt probably were unnecessary; and I |
reépectfully request that Verizon coﬁsider discentinuing
those toll bills. That's it. | ;

JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you. Ms. Knicht?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MS., KNIGHT:

Q. Just so T can clarify :ﬁis, remember I*m just
reading this for the first time so I want to make sure I
understand this. |

You said that you thought your bills were
approximately $12 to $28 each season?

A. Thatfs the summer. Above that, I believe I listed
usually May through August.

Q. Ok, May through August?

A. May through August.

Q. I though you naid May thfough August;

A. But the other thing I didn't list on hére, in
supgart of the other persons who spoke to that, is that
we do have many, many toll calls throughout the year
which I tan‘t quantify right now for our personal
pusiness. |

0. That's fine. I just needed to clarify. I didn't

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lispurn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
(717)761-7150 1-800~334-1063
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hear you very precisely.

A. But those are --- I was asked to penalize this.

And that's my volunteer thing that I do; okay?

Q. I bet you get a lot cof satisfaction Lrom it, too.

I can tell.

A. Oh, yeah. That's why there's the letterhead.
Q. Thank ydu.

MS. KNIGHT: I have no further
questions, |

MS. STICKLER: Thank'you.

JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you, Ms, Stickler.

(Witness excused.)

JUDGE CORBETT: Now there are a few other
witnesses who did not sign the sheet but who had earlier
indicated they wanted to testify.  Would they céme
forwaxd at this time?

Yes, Ma'am? Did you previously taxe the
cath? |

MS. BERDOMAS: Yes, I did.

JUDGE CORBETT: All right. Would you
begin by giving us your Zfull name énd spell your last

name for the Court Reporter, please.

‘Whereupcn,

WENDY BERDOMAS
having been previously sworn, testified as follows:

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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DIRECT TESTIMONY

MS. BERDOMAS: My name is Wendy Berdomas,

 B-E-R-D-0-M-A-S.

JUDGE CORBETT: And your address?

MS. BERDOMAS: My address is 189 Maywood
street, Johnstown 15909. |

JUDGE CORBETT: And your telephone
number? L

MS. BERDOMAS{ My phohe numbef‘is
322-4771.

JUDGE CORBETT: And you indicated a
Johnstown Post Off:ce address, but can yoﬁ leocate where
you live a little morc specifically for mé?

MS. BERDOMAS: Yes.‘ We live
approximately one mile from Mundys Corner off of 271
southﬁ

JUDGE CORBETT: Yes. I see that. Thank
you . And what is ycur occupation?

| MS. BERDOMAS: My QCCupaticn'is Senior

Vice President, First Commonwealth Trust Company. I
work out of Indiana, Pennsyivania,

And this is very important for me this

evening to voice my opinion on why I believe that the

long-distance sexrvice to Ebensburg should actually be
more of a monthly maintenance charge of perhaps $2 was
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.

700 Lisburn Road
Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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rentioned by somebody earlier. First of all, because I

have two children, my husband and I, who is here also,
two children ages 6 and 8 that are at Jackson Elemén:ary
School. And I can only foresee the future of the phone
calls and the hang ups and the codes because myself ané
my threé siplings Iived through that whole era the
entire time that we grew up.

Everything that we‘ve doné throughout our
lives, again, has centered arcound Ebensburg; the
activities, the sports for the children, for myself. My

husband works at Admiral Perry Vo-Tech, and probably my

maln concern, which is why we elected to pay a
baby-sitter so that we could be here ton:ght, is the

fact that I work out of Indiana but I travel in 19

counties. 8o it's very important that my wmother, who
'thankfuliy is our emergency contact at a 322 number,
would need to contact my husband in case of aﬁ emergencyk
for the children; because‘my husband being seven milés

from our home, working in Ebensburg, is much easier for

him to be reached than me someplace perhaps in Elk

County.

So I'm askiﬁg that even though you may
have indicated earliar'that a survey of 1997 indicated
that there was not a need, perhaps it is because we all
grew up with this frugal attitude that we knew that
| CommonWealth Reporting Company, Inc.

700 Lisburn Road :

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011

(717)761-7150 1-800-334-1063
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there was a code. The 14 cent, the 16 cent phone calls

that might be listed, we do some of that now. My

~husband and I communicate ~--
cell phone because we pay for

on that.

So that is why

monthly, a flat monthly, rate

maintenance charge would be a

citizens of Jackson Township.

JUDGE CORBETT:

he's required to use his

the monthly service charge

that I believe that a

bf perhaps $2 a

great benefit to cur

You indicated that your

husband works at Admiral Perry School?

MS. BERDOMAS :
JUDGE CORBETT:
MS. BERDOMAS:

JUDGE CORBETT :

MS. BERDOMAS:

kV¢~Tech School.

JUDGE CORBETT:

Yes. ‘
In Ebensburg?
Yes.,

Okay. 1Is that an

‘elementary school or a high school or ---7?

It's vocational ---

Ckay. You may have said

that and I just ~-- it's getting late and my mind's

getting a little foggy. Okay.

Ms. Knight, do

‘MS. KNIGHT: No.

Thank you.

MS. BERDOMAS:

Commonwealth Reporting Company,

Tnank you.
you have any questions?

I have no guestions.

Thank you.

inc.

700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania

(717)7€1~T7150

17011
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JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you very much for

coming in. |
{Witness exéused.}

JUDGE CORBETT: Anyone elée’wha took the
aath before or who wants to testify? VYes, ma‘am? Did
you take the Qath‘before?

| MS. DESKEVICH: - Yes.
Whereupon,
EILEEN DESKEVICH

having been previously sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE CORBETT: All right. And would you
give us your full name, please, and spell your last name
for the Court Reporter.

MS. DESKEVICH: Eileen Deskevich,
L«E-8~K-E-V-I-C-H.

| JUDGE CORBETT: = Okay. And where do‘you

live, ma'am?

MS. DESKEVICH: I live at 195 Mockingbird

- Lane, Johnstown, Pennsylvania. That's right off of

271. I'm in-between Vinco and Mundys Corner. I'm off
Singer Hill.

JUDGE CCRBETT: Okay. And what is your

"telephone number?

MS. DESKEVICH: (814)322-3111.
JUDGE CCRBETT: What is your occupation?

Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road
o Camp Hill, Pennsyvlvania 17011
(717} 761-7150 ' 1-800-334-1063
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MS. DESKEVICH: I'm a housewife and I

just started babysitting; so I'm self-employed.

DIRECT TESTIMONY

MS. DESKEVICH: My concerns are we Co ---

my children go to school but they go to a private

school, Holy Name in Ebénsbufg:ISO I have that versus
teenagers. One's in Third Grade and one's in First
Grade righkt now. So when I need to call the school or
at the beginning of the year to get bus routes to make
sure they are on the bus routes, that is also in

Ebensburg. So I need several calls. You can't ask them

to call you back.

1 checked my phone bills from this last
month, October and September, and 22 calls, lpcal calls,
ig of them are to Ebensburg. We do use mainly call back
systems for --- my in-laws livg Lhére. My brother lives
there and other people. The little boy that I watch,

his mother teaches at Ebensbhurg. So if I need to ge:t in

~touch with her, I need to pay te call. Just the hassle

of calliﬁg the 1*814~472’and whatever else, a lot of
times when you dial that, 1t comes back that it didn't
accept it; so you Qcc to do it all oﬁer again.
‘-Ananl volunteer at our church. I do
calling for getting people fcr cffetory. And this is a
service for me, but there’are several people in oﬁr area
| Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road ‘

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011 ‘
{7.7)761-715¢C :  1-800-334-1063
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that are 472; so I need to call them off and on. 1
don't keep track off and on how often 1 call; but when I

aget a 472, it's like okay. Should I skip the person or

~should I call them? I shouldn't feel that way, but a

lot of times 1if you're getting them, you don't want to
cut the pebple short either. | | |

Also, I teach for the church for the
church for the CCD Program. And we were doing a program
to collect zhaings and 1 had to contact Saint Vincent
DePaul in Ebensburg. That's a toll call for me. And
within the next several months until we're done with
this project, I will be making several calls to the
Ebensburg --- 80 again.

I do have a savings plan of 10 cents a
minute, but I'm paying for that 10 cents a minute quote
on there,

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. Ms. Knight, do you
have any questions? |

MS. KNIGHT: Just one qﬁestion.

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MS. KNIGHT: |
Q, The savings plan, you have Verizon North as your
toil carrier --- as your 1dcal original carriexr?
A. Yes.
Q. &And I’ﬁ sorry. I didn't hear you. You l£VE
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

: ~Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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betwsen Vinco and --- and I know it will be in the
transcript; but you live in-between Vinco and ---?

A. Mundys Corner. T'm off of 271 on there.

Q So you're north of Vinco according to the map?
A. Yes.
Q

Okay.
| MS. KNIGHT: I have no further questions
of this witness. |
JUDGE‘CORBETT; Thank yog for comihg in
ma’am. | |
{(Witness excusedt)
CUDGE CQRBETT:- Is there anyone élsé that
wants to testify? Thank you. Would you come forward,
s1r? Did you take the oath befcre, sir.
MR. ANGELLO: Yes, I did Your Honor.
Whereupon,
JAMES ANGELLO
having been previously sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE CORBETTYT: Ckay. And I believe I

saw your hand in the back.

MR. ANGELLO: Yes.
JUDGE CORBETT{ Ckay .
MR. ANGELLO: My name is James Angello,
B-N-G-E~L-L-0; 2125 William Penn Avenue. I'm in Wesley
Chapel near Vinco. |
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
(7.7y761~-715¢C ‘ 1-800-324-1063
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JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. And what is was
your telephone number, sir?

MR. ANGELLO:‘ 322-4524.

JUDGE CORBETT: And what 1s your
ccecupation? o

MR. ANGELLO: I'm a retired Wall Street
Banker. | |

JUDGE CORBETT: Okay. And would you give
us your statement? ; :

DIRECT TESTIMONY

MR. ANGELLO: My statement is that, Your
H@n@r, I have four cats. And yOu say, well, how is that
relevant to this? k

JUDGE CORBETT: I'm suré you'll tie it
in. |

MR. ANGELLO: 1I'm going to tie it in. So
1 lookx for the best Veterlnarian I can get for my cats
because they're like my children --- you know‘~vSo the

test Veterinarian happens to be in Ebensburg. And so I

call up to get an appointment for an operation for one

of wy cats and the receptionist, she's busy, and she

. says I'm gcing te put yod on hold. I says, look, don't

put me on hold. This is a lohg~distance call. She puts
me on hold anyway; so okay.
Before she put me on hold, bhefore she
Commonwealth Reporiing Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn Rcad ‘

‘ , Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011 ,
(717)761-7150 , 1-800-~334-10863
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dropped the phone, I could here her say, he's only in

Vinco. Whaz's the long-distance --- you know. So she

hangs me up. She puts me on hold. And I says, okay.

I'm waiting. I'm waiting. It's three minutes. It's

four minuteg. It's five minutes. I'm getting ready to

B jush disconnect the call. And finally, she picks up and

I said, hey, I just wanted tc make an appointment for my

caﬁ,tm get a thing; but I said, in the meantime, the
cloék's :icking at Verizon because 1 have td pay it‘~—*
you know.

So anyway, I didn't get'her'and then for
some reason she hung up on me and that was the end of my'

call. So I then I drive up to Ebensburg to personally

make an appointment with my Veterinarian because he 1is

the best. And I say, hey, you know one éf youy
receptionists --- I says, 1 made a long-distance call
from my house but her and hex buddyllaughed about 1t
when theyksaid to Vinco ~~~}yau know. So I says --- you

know, I think you need to reprimand her or at least say

something to her because it is a long-distance call for

re. He said, you know, you're right and 1 understand

‘that. I know where you're coming from and he says, 1

will zell her; and that;s basically my statement.
JUDGE CCRBETT: Besides the Veterinarian,
sir, what other contacts dé you have for Ebenéburg?
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lasburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
{717)761~7150 : 1-800-334-1063
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MR. ANGELLO: Some;imeskz call up for the
Courthouse because there's different things with gun |
permits énd stuff Like that. 8o I do have frequent
calls going up to Ebensburyg; more so than even Joﬁnstcwn
really. |
| JUDGE CCRBETT: Okay. Ms. Knight, any
questions? o
MS. KNIGHT: Just-a couple.
CRCSS EXAMINATION
BY MS. KNIGHT: |
Q. I'm trying td pin down ~—~’did you say where you
live?
A. On William Penn Avenue. That's in Wesley Chapel.
Q. Raght.
A. But it's really in the Vinco area. It's in Vinco.
Q. ©Oh, vkay. So you do consider yourself a Vincoite?
A. ©Oh, ves.
Q. All right. So you do make calls to Johnstown, but
you believe you make more calls to Ebensburg?
A. Yes. I call mecre up to Epensburg; ves.
Q.  And did your cal. come through ﬁhe surgexy‘all
right?
A; Oh, yeah. The cat came through fine.
| MS. KNIGHT: 1 haﬁe;no further questions,
Your Héhor,
Comronwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
' 70¢C Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
(717)761-7150 : : 1-800-334-1063
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JUDGE CORBETT: Thank you, s:ir, Foe
coming in. |
(Witness excused.)

JUDGE CORBETT: 1Is there anyone else who

~wants to testify that I have not called? Does anyone

else wish to testify? Okay.

I thought 1 saw a hand there for a
second. Ms. Lesko?

FURTHER DIRECT TESTIMONY

MS. LESKO: I did cestify, but I guess
because I taught, I really feel for the children ana 1
did forget to tell you ---~,

MS. KNIGHT: I can't hear vyou.

JUDGE CORBETT: Please come forward so we
can hear you and the Court Reporter gan hear vou.

MS. LESKO: Linda Lesko; I'm sorry. And
I forget to tell you our district, Central Cambria, is
building a‘multimillion dollar youth center. Vinco
children will be going to be Ebensburg for that. It's
guite a large center. Governor Ridge was there to help
dedicate and give us funding and so forth. It is a
multimillion dollar project; so our students should have
acgess to that. |

We have a weight room in the new high
school which I'm not sure if it's finished, kWhén school

- Commonwealth Repoiting Company, Inc.
: 700 Lisburn Road

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011 :
(701737617156 | 1-800-334-1C632
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started, it wasn't. A waight'room ~--« I don't know how
inveived you are with children. A 1ot of this is used
for our special --- you're nct allowed to say Special Ed
anyrore --- our exceptional children. They have to have
these programs. We have multihandicépped children in
our school systems. They need to have access to this
alsc on their own so the families can bring them up.
They can use these programs.

| And I realize tnat Ebensburg is not that
far, the toll call is not that much, but it's an ongoing
Lthing. And many of the school programs --- Central
Cambria has an overwhelming State high status. wé have
an excellent school.. We are recognized by the State all
the time. We had State educators come into our school
uﬁannOunced and asked if they could visit our schocl
because our scores are just sky-high. |
And our programs -~- we were audited the
last year I taught, a year ago, for our exceptional
program. We do wonderful things for those children and
we provide for them; but they should have access to
them. And the families should be,able to feel free to
call and come and use those without a burden,
financially or whatever. And‘even --- we just need that
for our students. We really do. And I hope you will
sonsider that,
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
700 Lisburn koad -

Canmp Hill, Pennsylvania 17011
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That probably is the main core. We call

Ebensburg all the time. We have an Alzheimer's Center

in Ebensburg with one of our nursing hcomes. We have a

daycare center for adults in Ebensburg. We just necd

Ebensburg. I'm sorry. We need it so kadly, especially

the need programs; not just the fun, social type

things. We need it for the necessities. And I know

“what it's like to have someone in the home handicapped.

and we need access to that at all times and those

students, those children, should be free to call to see

if that program is open, if there's going to be a

teacher there available for them. We provide it, but

they should feei that they can use it as they need it

and not feel bad like, I'm making an expense for my

family.

S0 I guess I just felt I had to say

that. L'm sorry.

JUDGE CCRBETT: That's all right. Don't

- be sorxy. Wait, Ms. Lesko.

MS. KNIGHT: 1f you get another chance, I

get ancther chance.
CROSS BAAMINATION

BY MS. KNIGHT:

Q. You've been very eloguent this evening.

1 have

heard several people here voluntarily say that they do
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place some value on being able to call. And I don't
know what the genesis of that was. Are you supportive,
as sort of ombudsman for this overture, to some sort of
flat rate of $2 or $3 Lo be able to call on a monthly
basis?

A. If you will notice when I ¢id petit.ons, and I know
they're not legal, we asked for toli-free. And in
ca.ling Consumer Advocaté as they've heiped me, I
understand chat what I was told by one Qf their |
attorneys is that usually the fee 1s approximately
$1.30, $1.50.

And I don't feel confident to speak for someone
else. Myself, that would be all right with me. Ard
there are many --- &s 1 said, we do have --- [ know one
of our disadvantages in asking for this BEAS is that we
have =~«« I forget, over 13, 14 Lowxs we can call. Many
of those towns --- I'm not gcing to tell you my age
because I'm not‘that young. I have no idea‘whére they
are. I've never been to them. I just simply grew up in
thié area. I1've gone 12 years to Central Cambria. My
two sisters have; my father is a graduate of that system
in that, that is our interest.

And I really feel the children néed to be

part of their school system. That is where they make

their 1ifetime friend relaticnships; and they need to
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be -~-- you know, there's something about a kid when he
calls into school and you give the homework to the
mother; but Johnny and Suzy want :o call their friendé
and say, What did we do? That's part of being a kid.

And I really think that they should be able to do

- that -- you know, sneak to their bedroom and call a

triend and feel confident. I think chat‘é part of
growing up.

Q. But you do understand there are many school
districts that don't always include all the local
calling area --- you know, throughout the commonwealth?

A. I don't know. I mean, I'm sure you're telling me
the truth; but it just seems that 472 énd Ebénshurg now
alsc has 471. They have run out of 472 numbers --~- can
call out, they have for --- I don't know; 10, 15 years.
And I could really, in al1 hoenesty --- at first I could
understand because they were Bell and we were GTE; bﬁt
now with everyone being under Verizon Ncrth; I just soit
of hope that we can reciprocate by letting and éilowing
322 to céll the Ebensburg area, aiso. |

And there's no way I can overemphasize how many ---

- like this year alone in Jackson, there will be 61 kids

leaving ¥ifth Crade. And even as they're in Jacksan, és
I teld you before, many of those pfogtams,’they go only
to Central to do, to the high school. The Jacksoen
Commonwealth Reporting Company, Inc.
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Township soccer team, all games are played at the high |
schcol in Ebensburg. The Midget Football, those games
are played in Ebensburg because the field 1s there. We

really do need it; and I hope that you will open your

‘hearts and consider that very, very sincerely. Thank

you agéin.
JUDGE CCRBETT: Thank you, Ms. Lesko.
{Witness excused.)

JUDGE CCRBETT: One lasf{ time, 18 there

anycne wiho I have not called who wishes to testify at

this hearing?
Hearing no response, let me just say that

I certainly appreciate the turnout, the support that you

“all have exhibited in appearing here tonight. I

understand it was a trip for you tc be here and to take
an interest in this proceeding. My decision in this
case will probably not be issued uﬁtii gometime duting
the winter months. I hope it's issued before spring.
It depends upon when we can schedule the hearings'in‘
Pictéburgh and when I get the opportunity to sit down
and draf: a decision in this case. ThdL decision will
be filed with the Commission and be Served upon Ms.
Lesko and Mary Ann Kaschalk.

I should state for the record that Mary
Ann Kaschalk could not be here tonight. She called me
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on Monday to indicate that she had a death :n thé
famaly.  And 1 indicated to her at that time that she
would be able to testify at the next hearjngs that we
have i Pittsburgh; $o we'll handle it that way.

I thank you all for coming out. You‘ll
receive my decision in due ccurse. Perhaps you can
I don't wanz to put all the burden on Ms. Lesko; but
perhaps you can start some type of a phone chéiﬁ oY some
way of keeping in touch with what goes on here through
some type of network that you set up; but'tﬁis turnoﬁt
this evening has been very heartening. z certainiy

appreciate everyone coming out and thank you very much.

The hearing is nbw adjourned. Thank you.

MS. KNIGHT: Thank you, Your Homncr.
{(Whereupon, at 9:24 p.m., the hearing was

adjcurned. )
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C ER T I FICATE
‘I hereby certify, as the stenographic reporter,
that the foregoing proceedings were taken
stenographically by me, and thereafter reduced to
typewriting by me or under my direction; and that this
transcript is a true and accurate record to the best of

my ability.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC.

By:‘y Lﬂéw’/c‘vﬁb‘déww i
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Paula A. Lowery
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